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LANDLORD.' S LIEN 

I. INTRODUCTION 

area being investigated in this paper is the current 

existence and extent of the landlord's lien in Oklahoma. 

According to 42 O.S. 1981 §1 "A lien 

specific property, by which it is 

is a charge imposed upon 

made security for the 

performance of act act." Three possible sources of authority for 

such a lien by a landlord against a tenant for delinquent rent 

include: (1) common law possessory lien, 2) statutory lien, and 

(3) contractual lien. As will be explained in greater detail 

herein, 

there 

there is no support for a 

is a statutory lien but it 

residential 

contractual 

matters, 

lien 

and there 

available 

non-residential situations 

is, 

for 

common law possessory lien, 

only covers innkeeper or 

if the parties agree, a 

both residential and 

II. COMMON LAW POSSESSORY LIEN 

common law, which (in its most basic form) is the 

ancient unwritten law of England, 

Publishing Company, Okl., 613 P.2d 737 (1980)), "as modified by 

constitutional and statutory law, judicial decisions and the 

conditions and wants of the people, shall remain in force in aid 

of the general Statutes of Oklahoma; but the rule of the common 

law, that statutes in derogation thereof, shall be strictly 

construed, shall not be applicable to any general statute of 

Oklahoma; but all such statutes shall be liberally construed to 

promote their object." (12 o.s. 1981 §2) 
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"A common-law lien depends upon an independent and exclusive 

possession of the property against which the lien is certain, 

since it is based directly upon the idea of possession, and apart 

from an actual seizure of property upon demised premises by the 

levy of a distress for rent in arrears whereby the landlord 

acquires in effect a lien on the tenant's property for past-due 

rent, a landlord by virtue of his position has no lien upon any 

property of his tenant as security for rent, in the absence of 

contract or statue. Thus a lien in favor of the landlord, as 

distinguished from his right to distrain, arises only from a 

statute creating such a lien, or from the agreement of the tenant 

giving a lien." (AmJur2d, Landlord and Tenant §675) (emphasis 

added) 

"Except as provided by statute, a landlord's lien, so far as 

distress is concerned, can be acquired only by an actual levy 

under a distress proceeding made in conformity with the governing 

provisions of law and is not created by his mere right to 

In other words, the common-law right of the landlord 

to distrain for overdue rent confers no lien until the right of 

distress has been exercised. While the right of distress is 

often referred to as a lien, it is only in the nature of 

security. The pledge, or quasi pledge, which the landlord is 

said to have is, at most, only a power to seize chattels found on 

the rented premises. These he can take into possession and hold 

until the rent is paid. So, it has been held that a statute 

authorizing a landlord in case of distress for rent ~o seize any 
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personal property of the tenant ~hat may be found in the county 

where the tenant resides does not give the landlord a lien on 

such personal property before it is taken on a distress; such a 

provision merely extends the common law right to distrain which 

itself confers no lien. But while there is no specific lien 

except on the goods actually distrained under the landlord's 

warrant, all the goods on the demised premises are to be 

considered as being under a quasi pledge, which gives superiority 

to the specific lien established by the distraint. 11 (AmJur2d, 

Landlord and Tenant §675) 

11 Distress 11 means 11 to distrain 11
• To 11 distrain 11 means to 

seize and hold property as security for a debt. (Black's Law 

Dictionary) 

To 11 levy 11 means to seize property under a writ of execution. 

(Black's Law Dictionary) 

41 O.S. 1981 §27 provides: 

When any person who shall be liable to pay 
rent (whether same be due or not, if it be 
due within one (1) year thereafter, and 
whether the same be payable in money or other 
things), intends to remove or is removing, or 
has, within thirty (30) days, removed his 
property, or his crops, or any part thereof, 
from the leased premises, the person to whom 
the rent is owning may commence an action; 
and upon making an affidavit, stating the 
amount of rent for which such person is 
liable, and one or more of the above facts, 
and executing an undertaking as in other 
cases, an attachment shall issue in the same 
manner and with the like effect as is 
provided by law in other actions. 

Therefore, once an action for delinquent rent has been initiated, 

there is an abbreviated affidavit procedure available· to use the 
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sheriff to seize and thereby prevent the removal of the tenant's 

personal property from the premises. This power keeps the 

tenant's assets available to satisfy the anticipated judgment 

Under Oklahoma law, even in an 11 equi table proceeding 

trial court may not impose a lien merely from a sense of justice 

in a particular case... (Phoenix Mutual Life Insurance Company 

v. Hardin, Okl. 596 P.2d 888 (1979) at 890) But rather 11 A lien 

is created: 1. By contract of the parties; or 2. By operation of 

law." (42 O.S. 1981 §6) 11 Al though lien laws will be liberally 

construed, courts cannot create a lien neither provided by 

nor created by contract ... (Phoenix, supra at 890) 

In conclusion, there is not a common law landlord's 

possessory lien in Oklahoma. 

III. STATUTORY LIEN 

A. GENERAL 

As mentioned above, Oklahoma statutes provide: .. A lien is 

created: 1. By contract of the parties; or 2. By operation of 

·-"~~- 11 (42 o.s. 1981 §6) 

B. RESIDENTIAL LANDLORD'S LIEN 

As to residential matters, there is a statutory lien under 

41 o.s. 1981 §§133, 134. The landlord's lien is restricted by 41 

o.s. 1981 §§103 and 102(3) 

Unless the context otherwise requires: *** 
11 Dwelling unit" means a structure, or that 
part of a structure, which is used as a home, 
residence or sleeping place by one or more 
persons. (41 o.s. 1981 §102 (3)) 

A. Except as otherwise provided in this act, 
this act applies to, regulates and determines 
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rights, obligations and remedies under a 
rental agreement, wherever made, for a 
dwelling unit located within this state. B. 
Any agreement, whether written or oral, shall 
be unenforceable insofar as said agreement, 
or any provision thereof, conflicts with any 
provision of this act. (41 O.S. 1981 §103) 

41 O.S. 1981 §133 provides: 

A landlord shall have a lien upon that part 
of the property belonging to the tenant which 
has a reasonable relationship as nearly as 
practicable to the amount of the debt owed, 
which may be in a rental unit used by him at 
the time notice is given, for the proper 
charges owed by the tenant, and for the cost 
of enforcing the lien, with the right to 
possession of the property until the debt 
obligation is paid to the landlord. 
Provided, however, that such lien shall be 
secondary to the claim of any prior bona fide 
holder of a chattel mortgage or to the rights 
of a conditional seller of such property, 
other than the tenant. 

For purposes of this section, property shall 
mean any baggage or other property belonging 
to the tenant which may be in the rental unit 
used by the tenant but which shall not 
include all tools, musical instruments or 
books used by the tenant in any trade or 
profession, all family portraits and 
pictures, all wearing apparel, any type of 
F-:r:-.. ~thetic or orthopedic appliance, hearing 
aid, glasses, false teeth, glass eyes, 
bedding, contraceptive devises, soap, 
tissues, washing machines, vaporizers, 
refrigerators, food, cooking and eating 
utensils, all other appliances personally 
used by the tenant for the protection of his 
health, or any baby bed or any other items 
used for the personal care of babies. 

41 o.s. 1981 §134 provides: 

A landlord lien may be enforced as any other 
general lien as provided in Section 91 of 
Title 42 of the Oklahoma Statutes. 

The predecessor to this statute (41 O.S. 1973 Su~p. §42) was 

challenged in Hitchcock v. Allison, Okl., 572 P.2d 982 (1977) as 
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constituting state action in the· person of the landlord clothed 

in the statute's authority and, thereby, a violation of 

Fourteenth Amendment to the U.S. Constitution against a taking of 

property by the State. However, the Oklahoma Supreme Court 

unanimously held that "The situation between the landlord 

tenant, when the latter defaults on his rent and leaves 

effects on the premises, invites the State to establish rules 

governing the parties rights." (Hitchcock at 986) And the court 

finally found "that statute 41 o.s. 1973 Supp. §42] is 

constitutional when tested by the Fourteenth Amendment of 

United States Constitution as applied through 42 U.S.C. §1983" 

(Hitchcock at 986-987) 42 U.S.C. §983 provides: 

Every person who, under color of any statute, 
ordinance, regulation, custom, or usage, of 
any State or Terri tory or the District of 
Columbia, subjects or causes to be subjected, 
any citizen of the United States or other 
person within the jurisdiction thereof to the 
deprivation of any rights, privileges, or 
immunities secured by the Constitution and 
laws, shall be liable to the party injured in 
an action at law, suit in equity, or other 
proper proceeding for redress. For the 
purposes of this section, any Act of Congress 
applicable exclusively to the District of 
Columbia shall be considered to be a statute 
of the District of Columbia. 

The repealed residential landlord's statute and the current 

residential landlord's statute have substantially the same 

language and, therefore, under Hitchcock the residential landlord 

statute is likely to be held constitutional. 

The enforcement procedure relating to this 

residential landlord's lien is as follows: 

(a) Every 
possession 

person who, while 
of an article 
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property, renders any service to the owner 
thereof by furnishing material, labor or 
skill for the protection, improvement, 
safekeeping, towing, storage or carriage 
thereof, has a special lien thereon, 
dependent on possession, for the 
compensation, if any, which is due to him 
from the owner for such service. 

(A) Said lien may be foreclosed by a sale 
of such personal property upon the notice and 
in the manner following: The notice shall 
contain: 

(1) The names of the owner and any other 
party or parties who may claim any 
interest in said property. 
(2) A description of the property to be 
sold. 
(3) The nature of the work, labor or 
service performed, material furnished, 
and the date thereof. 
(4) The time and place of sale. 
(5) The name of the party, agent or 
attorney foreclosing such lien. 

(B) Such notice shall be posted in three 
public places in the county where the 
property is to be sold at least ten (10) days 
before the time therein specified for such 
sale, and a copy of said notice shall be 
mailed to the owner and any other party or 
parties claiming any interest in said 
property if known, at their last known post 
office address, by registered mail on the day 
of posting. Party or parties who claim any 
interest in said property shall include 
owners of chattel mortgages and conditional 
sales contracts as shown by the records in 
the office of the county clerk in the county 
where the lien is foreclosed. 

(C) The linear or any other person may in 
good faith become a purchaser of the property 
sold. 

(D) Proceedings for foreclosure under this 
act shall not be commenced until thirty (30) 
days after said lien has accrued. 

(b) Any person who in induced by means of a 
check or other form of written order for 
immediate payment of money to deliver up 
possession of an article of personal property 
on which he has a special lien created by 
subsection (a) of this section, which check 
or other written order is dishonored, or is 
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not paid when presented, shall have a lien 
for the amount thereof upon said personal 
property if, within thirty (30) days from the 
date of dishonor of said check or other 
written order for payment of money, he files 
in the office of the county clerk of the 
county in which the property is situated a 
sworn statement that the check or other 
written order for immediate payment of money, 
copy thereof being attached, was received for 
labor, material or supplies for producing or 
repairing an article of personal property, 
that it was not paid, and that the uttering 
thereof constituted the means for inducing 
him, one possessed of a special lien created 
by subsection (a) of this section upon the 
described article of personal property, to 
deliver up the said article of personal 
property. The enforcement of said lien shall 
be within sixty (60) days after filing said 
lien in the manner provided by law for 
enforcing the lien of a security agreement 
and provided that the lien shall not affect 
the rights of innocent, intervening 
purchasers without notice. (42 o.s. 1981 §91) 

However it is also assumed that judicial foreclosure of this 

lien and sale is permissible under judicial process. 41 o.s. §27 

provides: 

For 

When any person who shall be liable to pay 
rent (whether the same be due or not, if it 
be due within one (1) year thereafter, and 
whether the same be payable in money or other 
things), intends to remove or is removing, or 
has, within thirty (30) days, removed his 
property, or his crops, or any part thereof, 
from the leased premises, the person to whom 
the rent is owing may commence an action; and 
upon making an affidavit, stating the amount 
of rent for which such person is liable, and 
one or more of the above facts, and executing 
an undertaking as in other cases, an 
attachment shall issue in the same manner and 
with the like effect as is provided by law in 
other actions. 

more information see the foreclosure and 

proceedings set out in the Contractual Lien chapter below 
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C. NON-RESIDENTIAL LANDLORD'S L"rEN 

While Oklahoma Statutes provide the landlord with a right of 

recovery for the reasonable value of the use of the premises this 

debt does not rise to the level of a lien on specific property. 

(23 o.s. 1981 §62) An innkeeper or keeper of a boarding house 

does have a statutory lien. 15 O.S. 1981 §501 provides: 

An innkeeper or keeper of a boarding house is 
liable for all losses of, or injuries to, 
personal property placed by his guests or 
boarders under his care, unless occasioned by 
an irresistible superhuman cause, by a public 
enemy, by the negligence of the owner, or by 
the act of someone whom he brought into the 
inn or boarding house, and upon such property 
the innkeeper or keeper of a boarding house 
has a lien and a right of detention for the 
payment of such amount as may be due him for 
lodging, fare, boarding, or other necessaries 
by such guest or boarder; and the said lien 
may be enforced by a sale of the property in 
the manner prescribed for the sale of pledged 
property. 

It should also be noted that if a landlord takes charge of 

11 found 11 property he becomes liable for its safekeeping and its 

return to its rightful owner if known. 15 O.S. 1981 §§511 to 518 

provide: 

§512. Finder must notify owner if known 
If the finder of a thing knows or suspects 

who the owner is, he must, with reasonable 
diligence, give him notice of the finding, 
and if he fails to do so, he is liable in 
damages to the owner, and has no claim to any 
reward offered by him for the recovery of the 
thing, or to any compensation for his trouble 
or expenses. 

§513. Claimant must prove ownership 
The finder of a thing may, in good faith, 

before giving it up, require reasonable proof 
of ownership from any person claiming it. 
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§514. Compensation and ·reward for service 
The finder of a thing is entitled to 

compensation for all expenses necessarily 
incurred by him in its preservation, and for 
any other service necessarily performed by 
him about it, and to a reasonable reward for 
keeping it. 

§515. Exoneration of finder from liability by 
storing with another 
The finder of a thing may exonerate himself 

from liability at any time, by placing it on 
storage with any responsible person of good 
character, at a reasonable expense. 

§516. Finder may sell, when 
The finder of a thing may sell it, if it is 

a thing which is commonly the subject of 
sale, when the owner cannot with reasonable 
diligence be found; or, being found, refuses 
upon demand to pay the lawful charges of the 
finder, in the following cases: 
1. When the thing is in danger of 

perishing, or losing the greater part of its 
value; or 

2. When the lawful charges of the finder 
amount to two-thirds of its value. 

§517. Manner of sale 
A sale under the provisions of the last 

section must be made in the same manner as 
the sale of a thing pledged. 

§518. Surrender of thing to finder 
The owner of a thing found may exonerate 

himself from the claims of the finder by 
surrendering it to him in satisfaction 
thereof. 

Therefore, in conclusion, except for the innkeeper's lien, 

there is no express statutory landlord's lien on non-residential 

property. 

IV. CONTRACTUAL SECURITY INTEREST 

A. GENERAL 

The means for a landlord to acquire a lien, other than a 

statutory lien, is a contractual lien granted -on specific 
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property. (42 O.S. 1981 §6) In Oklahoma such a contractual 

is usually expressly granted in the language of the lease whereby 

the lease agreement itself acts as a Security Agreement covering 

certain classes of the tenant's personal property located on the 

leased premises (e.g., furniture, equipment and fixtures) 

The Oklahoma Uniform Commercial Code "U .c. C.") Article 9 

applies to any transaction, regardless of its form, which is 

intended to create a security interest in personal property 

therefore, it governs granting, attachment, perfection 

enforcement of such a contractual security interest. 12 

1981 §9-102) (See attachment E) The u.c.c. specifically excludes 

any "landlord's lien" from its coverage but it is generally 

understood among practicing attorneys that it is only 

statutory landlord's lien which is excluded. 

B. ATTACilME:NT AND PERF'ECTTON 

The procedure for granting a contractual lien in personal 

property is by entering into an agreement. This agreement 

"'"~.~~,.s\'">nced either by a written instrument, such as a security 

agreement, or by possession of the collateral. (12A o.s. 1981 

§203) 

A lease can act as a security agreement. (Harbour-Longmire 

Co. v. Reid, 124 Okl. 77, 254 P. 29 (1927); Wellbro Bldg. Co. v. 

McConnico, Okl., 421 P.2d 837 (1966) (See Attachment A) 

"An agreement may be made to create a lien on property 

yet acquired •.. or not yet in existence 42 O.S. 1981 §8; 

12A o.s. 1981 §9-204 (1 Therefore, personal prope:-ty not 
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acquired or located on the prem1ses can be impressed with the 

earlier agreed to lien once acquired and located on the premises 

pursuant to the terms of the lease agreement. However, such lien 

is subordinate to a purchase money mortgage if the purchase money 

mortgagee files within 10 days. (12A O.S. 1981 §9-301(2)) 

"A lien can be created by contract to take immediate effect 

as security for the performance of obligations not then in 

existence." (42 O.S. 1981 §9; 12A O.S. §9-204 (3) Thus, while 

the rent or other payments may not be due from the tenant until 

some time after the execution of the lease agreement, the lien 

provided in the lease agreement can "take immediate effect". It 

should be noted that "Notwithstanding an agreement to the 

contrary, a lien or contract for a lien transfers no title to the 

property subject to the lien." (42 O.S. 1981 §10) 

"Except as otherwise provided by this act [i.e., U.C.C. a 

security agreement is effective according to its terms between 

the parties, against purchasers of the collateral and against 

creditors." (12A O.S. 1981 §9-201 

A security interest is not enforceable against the debtor or 

third parties and does not attach unless: 

a. The collateral is in the possession of the 

creditor, or the debtor signed a security 

agreement, and 

b. Value has been given, and 

c. The debtor has rights in the collateral 

(12A O.S. 1981 §9-203) 
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If your security interest is to be prior to other third 

parties' security interests in the same collateral, you must 

perfect (i.e., record notice of) your lien in the chattel records 

(i.e., the personal property mortgage records) of the appropriate 

County Clerk, or have possession of the personal property. (12A 

O.S. 1981 §§9-302 to 9-305, 19 O.S. 1981 §290) In order to 

determine which County Clerk's office to record your notice in 

you need to determine the types of personal property your 

security agreement covers. While a security agreement can 

generally cover all the types of personal property that exist, 

the usual categories included in a landlord-tenant situation are 

"furniture", "equipment" and "fixtures" which are all ~goods". 

"'Goods' includes all things which are moveable at the time the 

security interest attaches or which are fixtures " (12A O.S. 

1981 §9-105{h) Goods are classified as "consumer goods", 

"equipment", "farm products", or "inventory" In our situation, 

our furniture, equipment and fixtures, are probably "consumer 

in a residential situation and "equipment" in a 

non-residential setting. "Goods are (1 'consumer goods' if they 

are used or bought for use primarily for personal, family or 

household purposes; (2) 'equipment' if they are used or bought 

for use primarily in business {including farming or a profession) 

or by a debtor who is a nonprofit organization or a governmental 

subdivision agency or if the goods are not included in the 

definitions of inventory, farm products or consumer goods." (12A 

o.s. 1981 §9-109) 
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The proper place to file in order to perfect a security 

interest is as follows: 

(a) when the collateral is equipment used in farming 

operations, or farm products or accounts or general 

intangibles arising from or relating to the sale of 

farm products by a farmer, or consumer goods, then in 

the office of the county clerk of the debtor's 

residence, or if the debtor is not a resident of this 

state, then in the office of the county clerk where the 

goods are kept, and in addition, when the collateral is 

crops growing or to be grown, in the office of the 

county clerk in the county where the land is located; 

(b) when the collateral is timber to be cut or is minerals 

or the like, including oil and gas, or accounts subject 

to subsection (5) of Section 7 of this act, or when the 

financing statement is filed as a fixture filing 

(Section 9-313) and the collateral is goods which are 

or are to become fixtures, then in the office where a 

mortgage on the real estate would be filed or recorded; 

in all other cases, in the office of the county clerk 

of Oklahoma County; 

when the collateral is livestock, in the county of the 

debtor's residence and in the office of the county 

clerk of Oklahoma County." (12A o.s. 1981 §9-401 (1)) 

Therefore, as to our "consume r goods" and "equipment" the 

proper place for filing is the office of the coun1;y clerk of 
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Oklahoma County, Oklahoma, regardless of which county the rented 

premises are located in. 

And to perfect an interest in "fixtures" the notice is to be 

filed "in the office where a mortgage on the real estate would be 

filed or recorded" which is in the records of the county clerk of 

the county where the real property is located 

If another third party perfects their security interest 

before you perfect your interest, your lien is subordinate to the 

other party's lien. (12A O.S. 1981 §§9-301 to 9-312) It should 

be noted that if you record the notice of your security interest 

in several counties, including some wrong ones, that in whatever 

counties the notice is recorded properly, or if the third party 

has actual knowledge of the existence of the security agreement, 

that such third parties as receive such constructive or actual 

notice acquire an interest subordinate to yours. (12A 0. S. 1981 

§9-401(2)) 

For ease of filing notice of a security interest on personal 

'::~p!!~.;e..t<¥., -a short standard form entitled a Financing Statement 

( "UCC-1 11
) form has been designed by the State Examiner and 

Inspector. (See Attachment B) This UCC-1 must contain at a 

minimum the following information: 

a. Names of debtor and secured party, 

b. Signature of debtor, 

c. Addresses of the debtor and secured party, and 

d. Statement indicating the types, or items, of 

collateral. (12A o.s. 1981 §9-402 {1 
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Up until October 1 1981, if.you sought to encumber fixtures 

as well as other forms of personal property, you did not need an 

acknowledgement on the ucc-1. (12A o.s. 1971 §9-402; 

Opin.Atty.Gen. 70-261 (See Attachment C) However, as of October 

1, 1981, you must include an acknowledgement as part of your 

UCC-1 fixture filing, for the filing of the UCC-1 to be 

recordable and to constitute constructive notice to third parties 

of your interest. (12A o.s. 1981 §9-402(1,5) As noted above the 

UCC-1 must contain the signature of the party to be bound i.e., 

the debtor: to be recordable and to be constructive notice. 

However, you can record the ucc-1 with only the creditor's 

signature and not the debtor's signature "if it is filed to 

protect a security interest in: 

(a) collateral already subject to a security interest 

in another jurisdiction when it is brought into 

this state, or when the debtor's location is 

changed to this state. Such a financing statement 

must state that the collateral was brought into 

this state or that the debtor's location was 

changed to this state under such circumstances; or 

(b) proceeds under Section 9-306 if the security 

interest in the original collateral was perfected. 

Such a financing statement must describe the 

original collateral; or 

(c collateral as to which the filing has lapsed; or 

(d) collateral acquired a:fter a change. of name, 
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identity or corporate structure of the debtor 

(subsection (7) of this section). (12A O.S. 1981 

§9-402-2) 

A copy of the security agreement is sufficient as a 

financing statement if it contains the above information 

names of parties, (b) addresses of parties, and (c description 

of collateral and is signed by the debtor.... (12A o.s. 1981 

§9-402(1)) 

"A carbon, photographic or other reproduction of a security 

sufficient as a financing 

so provides or if 

agreement or financing statement is 

statement if the security agreement 

original has been filed in this state." (12A O.S. 1981 §9-402(1)) 

If you submit a UCC-1 with carbon copy signatures the County 

Clerk must accept and record such copies but the legal effect of 

such a filing as to whether or not constructive notice is given 

is unknown. (Opin.Atty.Gen. 63-249) (See Attachment D) 

C • ENFORCEMENT 

'!,:m~less otherwise agreed a secured party has on default 

right to take possession of the collateral. In taking possession 

a secured party may proceed without judicial process if this 

be done without breach of the peace or may proceed by action. If 

the security agreement so provides the secured party may require 

the debtor to assemble the collateral and make it available to 

the secured party at a place to be designated by the secured 

party which is reasonably convenient to both parties. Without 

removal a secured party may render equipment unusab!e, and 

dispose of collateral on the debtor's premises under Section 

9-504." (12A O.S. 1981 §9-503) 
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"When a debtor is in default under a security agreement, a 

secured party has the rights and remedies provided in this part 

[i.e., PART 5 DEFAULT], the 

agreement. He may reduce his claim to judgment, foreclose or 

otherwise enforce the security interest by any available judicial 

procedure ... (emphasis added) (12A O.S. 1981 §9-501(1); also see 

Okl.App., 626 P.2d 337 

(1981)) 

"A secured party, after default, may sell, lease or 

otherwise dispose of any or all of the collateral in its then 

condition or following any reasonable preparation or processing. 

(12A O.S. 1981 §9-504(1 

"Disposition of the collateral may be by public or private 

proceedings and may be made by way of one or more contracts. 

Sale or other disposition may be as a unit or in parcels and at 

any time and place and on any terms but every aspect of the 

disposition including the method, manner, time, place and terms 

-·~~,4;: . .Jile commercially reasonable. . . . The secured party may buy at 

any public sale and, if the collateral is of a type customarily 

sold in a recognized market or is of a type which is the subject 

of widely distributed standard price quotations, he may buy at 

private sale." (12A O.S. 1981 §9-504(3)) The notice to be sent 

to the debtor telling him of the proposed private or public sale 

must be "sent" but "receipt" is not required for a valid sale. 

(Beneficial Finance Company v. Young, Okl., 612 P.2d 1357 at 1358 

(1980) 
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any other case [other than where 60% of loan on consumer 

goods has been paid] involving consumer goods or any other 

collateral a secured party in possession may, after default, 

propose to retain the collateral in satisfaction of the 

obligation. Written notice of such proposal shall be sent to the 

debtor if he has not signed, after default, a statement 

renouncing or modifying his rights under this subsection. In the 

case of consumer goods, no other notice need be given. In other 

cases, notice shall be sent to any other secured party and any 

holder of a subordinate lien from whom the secured party has 

received, before sending his notice to the debtor or before the 

debtor's renunciation of his rights, written notice of a claim of 

an interest in the collateral. If the secured party receives 

objection in writing from a person entitled to receive 

notification within twenty-one (21) days after the notice was 

sent, the secured party must dispose of the collateral under 

Section 9-504. In the absence of such written objection, the 

-secured party may retain the collateral in satisfaction of the 

debtor's obligation." (12A o.s. 1981 §9-505(2)) 

"(1) A secured party must use reasonable care in the custody 

and preservation of collateral in his possession •.•• (2) Unless 

otherwise agreed, when collateral 1.s 1.n the secured party's 

possession: (a) reasonable expenses incurred in the custody, 

preservation, use or operation of the collateral are chargeable 

to the debtor and are secured by the collateral; (b) the risk of 

accidental loss or damage is on the debtor to the ex~ent of any 

deficiency in any effective insurance coverage; (c the secured 
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party may hold as addi tiona! security any increase or profits 

(except money) received from the collateral, but money so 

received, unless remitted to the debtor, shall be applied in 

reduction of the secured obligation; (d) the secured party must 

keep the collateral identifiable but fungible collateral may be 

commingled; (e) the secured party may repledge the collateral 

upon terms which do not impair the debtor's right to redeem it. 

(3) A secured party is liable for any loss caused by his failure 

to meet any obligation imposed by the preceding subsections but 

does not lose his security interest. (4) A secured party may use 

or operate the collateral for the purpose of preserving the 

collateral or its value or pursuant to the order of a court of 

apprupriate jurisdiction or, except in the case of consumer 

goods, in the manner and to the extent provided in the security 

agreement." (12A O.S. 1981 §9-207) 

While a secured creditor is liable for actual damage 

suf-fered by debtor due to failure to notify debtor of sale, 

~~ creditor still has his security interest. (12A O.S. 1981 

§ 9-207(3); Beneficial Finance supra at 1359-1360) 

A suit and journal entry establishing the debt owed to the 

secur~d creditor, sets the stage for a judicial execution, levy 

and sale, with court confirmation. (12 o.s. 1981 §§731 et. seq. 

After the court identifies the amount of the judgment the 

court clerk issues an execution to the Sheriff of the county or 

counties where the debtor's personal property is located. Real 

property is levied on after the disposal of persona.! property. 

(12 o.s. 1981 §§736, 751). 
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The Sheriff advertises in advance the sale of the debtor's 

personal property, giving ten (10) days notice of the sale by 

newspaper advertisement. (12 O.S. 1981 §757) Such sale will be 

conducted by the Sheriff and considered complete upon exchange of 

the buyer's funds for the personal property being sold and upon 

the filing of the return by the Sheriff. 

Therefore, in conclusion the tenant is authorized by statute 

to expressly grant to the landlord a lien on specified classes or 

items of property pursuant to the U.C.C. as supplemented by the 

terms of the agreement. This lien can be enforced by peaceable 

self-help or by judicial action. 

V. CONCLUSION 

In conclusion, Oklahoma does not have a possessory common 

law landlord's lien, there is a statutory innkeeper's and 

residential landlord's lien which can be enforced, executed on, 

and sold at a Sheriff's sale, and there is a contractual lien 

available in both residential and non-residential situations 

"""'W1.'-rich ,~ be enforced either by foreclosure, execution, levy and 

Sheriff's sale, or by self-help repossession and sale (or 

retainage by: the secured creditor. 
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ATTACHMENT A 

SAMPLE COMMERCIAL OFFICE LEASE, 
WITH LANDLORD 1 S LIEN PROVISION 
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LEASE AGREEMENT 

This Lease Agreement is made and entered into this ________ day of _________ , 19 ____ ,by 

and between "Landlord" and "Tenant" hereinafter named: 

Definitions and certain Basic Provisions: 

(a) "Landlord": 

Address for Notices and Requests: 

(b) "Tenant": 

Addresses for Notices and Billings: 

Door Sign and Directory Wording: 

(c) The "Building" 

(d) "Leased Premises": The Leased Premises contain an area of approximately _______ square feet, known as 

Suite # --------

"Tenant Area": The Tenant Area contains approximately square feet. 

(e) "Term"; years; 

"Term Commencement Date" ,19-------

"Term Expiration Date" ,19 ____ .,...__.;-. 

(0 "Minimum Rental" $ ______ ....:;..... ______ per year 

$ per month 

(g) Anticipated Tenant Share of Operating Expenses ------------------------­

(h) "Annual Estimated Operating Costs Per Square Foot"$ 

% 



WHEREAS, Landlord is the owner of a certain tract of real property, together with the improvements thereon and the appurtenances thereunto 
belonging. which real property is more particularly described on Exhibit ~A~ allached hereto (the MReal Estatcj; and 

WHEREAS, the "Building" is contemplated or in existence on the Real Estate: and 
. WHEREAS, the Tenant dl"sires to lease from the Landlord certain space in the MBuilding" in accordance with the terms, conditions and provisions of 

thts Lease Agreement. 

NOW THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises, the mutual covenants herein contained. and other fair and valuable considerations, the receipt 
and adequacy of which are hereby acknowledged, the parties agree as follows: 

I. Leue. Landlord hereby leases and rents to Tenant and Tenant hereby leases and rents from Landlord certain space in the "Building", as shown on 
Exhibit "B" attached hereto, otherwise identified as the "Leased Premises". 

2. Term. The term of this Lease Agreement shall commence on the later of(i) a date ten (10) days following the date on which the Leased Premises are 
ready for occupancy, except for items of worl. and mechanical adjustment of equipment and fixtures which either (a) because of season or weather or the 
nature of the item cannot reasonably be completed at the time and are not ueces~ary to make the Leased Premises usable by Tenant for the purposes 
contemplated hereby, or (b) are not then completed because of delay by Tenant in ~ubmitting information required to be provided by Tenant hereunder, and 
(ii) the "Term Commencement Date", and shall end on the "Term Expiration Date", at which date the tenancy created hereunder shall terminate without 
notice. 

3. Rent 
3.1 Amount of Rent. Tenant promises and agree~ to pay the "Minimum Rental" for the use of the leased premises of the term hereof. Each monthly 

installment to be due and payable. in advance. on the first day of each calendar month during the term hereof. 
3.3 Fractional Months. If the date on which the term of this Lea~e begin~ ~hall be a date other than the first day of a calendar month, rental due 

hereunder for such month shall be prorated through the last day of such month and shall be due and payable on the first day of the term hereof. Rent for such 
period shall be in add it on to the rent specified in paragraph 3.1 hereof. If the date on which the term of this Lease ends shall bell day other than the last day of a 
calendar month. rental due hereunder for such calendar month shall be prorated through the last day of the term of this Lease. 

3.3 Additional hent. 
3.3.1. Definitions. For purposes of this paragraph, the following terms shall have the following definitions: 

3.3.1.1. Operating Expenses. "Operating Expen~es- shall mean any of the following costs incurred by Landlord with respect to the Build­
ing and all other office bui!dings located on the Real Estate: salaries. wag~~. payrolltaxc~= workmen's co~pensation insurance. elect~icity, gas. u!ility charges. 
taxes. water. hazard and liability msurance premrums. mamtenancc, hu1ldmg and deanmg supplies. unrforms and dry clean mg. wmdow clean mg. mamten­
ance of parking areas. service contracts with independent contractors. management fees not exceeding five percent (5%) of gross rental with respect to such 
buildings, imputed cost equal to the Joss of rent caused by Landlord's making space: available lor building management and leasing offices, fixed and addition­
al rent payable under any ground lease of the Real Estate. telephone. tc:legraph. stationary. advertising. and all other expenses paid in connection with the 
Building and any other such building and property chargeable against income. In addition, it i~ agreed that if Landlord installs a new or replacement capital 
item for the purpose of reducing Landlord's Operating Expenses, the cost thereof. as reasonably amortized by Landlord, with reasonable interest on the un­
amortized amount. shall be included in the Operatinl! Expenses. 

3.3.1.2. Real Estate Taxes and Assessments. "Real Estate Taxes and Assessments" shall mean and include all gener~l and special taxes and 
assessments levied upon or assessed against the ~uilding, other office buildings loc~ted on the Real E~tate, ~r the Real Estate. Wn~ refer~nce to_spec1al 
assessments, when the same are payable over a pcnod of years, only that port1on requ1red by law to be pard dunng a calendar year,toge. herwnh any tnterest 
thereon, shall be treated as a tax or assessment allocable to such year. -

3.3.1.3. Total Rentable Area. "Total Rentable Area". for any calendar year, shall mean the average of the monthly calculations of the total 
area of the Building and all other office buildings located on the Real Estate which is rentable. expressed in square feet. Monthly calculations of rentable area 
shall be made as of the first day of each calendar month. 

3.3.2. Increase in Operating E~penses and Real Estate Taxes and Assessments. If during any calendar year during any part of which this Lease 
shall be in effect, the sum of the Operating Expenses and the Real Estate Tax~ and Assessment> excee~s the product of(i) th~ Total Re~table Area for such 
year. &lid (ii) •· Annual Estimated Operating Costs Per Square Fo~t", Tenant shall pay landlord, as addruonal rent hereunder, Its proportronate share of such 
excess, which share shall be computed on the manner set forth m paragraph 3.3.3 hereof. 

3.3.3 Tenant'~ Share. The portion of any such excess in.Operatin~ ~xpenses and Real Estate Taxes a1_1d Assessments Jlayable by Tenant for any 
calendar year (the "Additional Rent") shall be a percentage determmed hy dmdt~g (t) the total area. expressed m square feet, of the ~e!lsed Prem1ses, by 
(ii) the Total Rentable Area for such calendar year. In no event shall the Addu ronal Rent for an} calendar year be less than the Additional Rent for the 
preceding calendar year. 

3.3.4 Determination of Additional Rent. Additional Rent payable by Tenant underthis paragraph shall be determined annually. Landlord shall. 
as soon as possible aft~~ the det_ermination of the Additional ~.ent for any calendar year. but no later than April 30 of the following calendar year. furnish Ten­
ant a statement m wntmg setung forth the amount of Add111onal Rent and the basts for the calculation thereof. 

3.3.5 Payment of Additional Rent. Within ten days of Tenant's receipt of such notice. Tenant shall pay to Landlord (i) all Additional Rent for 
!he previous calendar year not theretofore paid. and (ii) the product of I: 12 of the Additional Rent for the previous calendar year and the number of months 
m the cu.rrent calendar year for.which monthly rent was theretofore due and payable. less Additional Rent already paid during such months, for application on 
the Addnronal Rent payable wnh respect to such calendar year. From and after Tenant's receipt of such notice until Tenant'~ receipt of a notice hereunder for 
any subsequent calendar year.there shall be due from Tenant on the first day of each calendar month an amount equal to I/ 12 of the Additional Rent set forth 
therein. to be applied against the Additional Rent owed for the calendar year or years in which such payments are made. 

3.3.6 Partial \'ears. If this Lease begins on a day other than the first day of a calendar year or ends on a day other than the last day of a calendar 
year. the Aoomonal Rent for such calendar years shall be prorated. Tenant's obligation to pay Additional Rent for the final calendar year durmg any part of 
which this Lease shall be in effect shall survive the expiration or termination hereof. 

3.4 Delinquent Rent. All rent which is not received by Landlord within ten days after such rent is due and payable shall accrue interest at the rate of 
I~% per month from the date when due until paid. Any accrual of interest shall not prejudice any oft he remedies available to Landlord hereunder or under the 
law. 

4. lise of Premises. Tenant shall not use the Leased Premises. nor allow it to be used during the term of this Lease for any purpose other than an office 
without the prior written consent of the Landlord. At all times during the term of this Lease the Tenant shall. in all respects. comply with all laws, orders. regu­
lations. or ordinances promulgated by any federal, state or local government affecting the use. occupation. safety and cleanliness oft he Leased Premises and 
all personal propertv and fixtures located thereon. Tenant will not operate on the Leased Premises any equipment or machines other than normal business 
equipment used in Tenant's customary business operation without the prior ""ritten consent of Landlord. which consent shall not be unreasonablv withheld. 
Landlord may condition any such con~ent upon the payment by Tenant of additional rent as compensation for any excess consumption of water, electricity. or 
wiring as may he occasioned by the operation of said equipment or machinery. at the regular rate charged by the public utility company that furnishes such ser­
vices to the Building. 

5. Improvements and Alterations. Landlord shall. at its sole cost and expense. prior to commencement of the term oft his Lease, (i) construct the Build­
ing and (ii) install the improvements to the Leased Premises described on Exhibit ~c" attached hereto (the ~standard Tenant Finish"). 

S.l Additional Improvements. In the event the landlord p~rforms any work for the Tenant that is requested by Ten~!~' and is not inc!u.ded m the 
Standard Tenant Finish, Tenant shall pay to Landlord (i) all costs mcurred by Landl'!rd m.the performance of such work, and ( n) a fee for sup~rvts1on of such 
work known as ~supervision Fee". An amount equal to o~e-half( ~)oft he L~ndlord s esumate of all amounts payable hereunder shall be _Paid concurr~ntly 
with the request that such work be performed. All remainmg sums shall be pa1d on the date the ter~ he.reof commences. ~llsuch sums whtch are not pard to 
landlord when due hereunder sh~!l accrue intc:rest .~her_eaft~r at the rate. o£.1 ~% ~r monlh unul paut The accrual of tnterest on such amounts shall not 



6. 1\taintrnancr of Ltased Prrmi\n. The La_ndlord ~hall mamrain and keep clean the Leased Premises. Any repairs which are necessitated by reason of 
the ntllhgence or wrllful mrsconduct of Tenant. ns agents. employees or invilees. shall be made at the sole cost and exf>Cnse of Tenant. 

7. Landlord's Senicn. Landl1>rd ~ha.ll provi~e regular ekvator passenger service from 7:30a.m. to S:JO p.m .• Mondav through Frida\·. and from 
7:30a.m. to 1:_00 p.m. '?n Saturday. and hnll!td St"rvrce 24 hours of each d3\'. including holidays. during the term hert"of. Such service mav be by self-operated 
e.le~ators. Frerght servrce s.hall cover any arttcles that cannot be carried by ha~. and onlv by a permit from the l.andlor.d. and may. at Landlord's option, be 
h.mned to hours pnor to .s.oo.a.m. and after 5:00p.m. on Monday through Fnda.y and a(ter ! :00 f.m. on ~aturday. Frerght eleva.tor service shall not be pro· 
vrded for any arucles whrch, rn the opmron of Landlord, are too heavy for the hfung capacny o the Burld10g's elevators. allowrng a reasonable margin for 
safety. 

7.2 Hratin~. Landlord shall furnish adequate heat. 
7.3 Air Conditioning. Landlord shall furnish adequate air conditionin!!. 
7.4 ~·ater. Landlord shall furnish drinking water on each noor of the Leased Premises and hot and cold water in the restrooms on each noor of the 

Leased Premrses. 

_7.5 Electricity. Landl.or~ shall furnish ~lectricity for normal business equ!pment u~ed by Tenant in its custo~ary business operation. Landlord shall 
not.~ hable to Tena~t for. an} farlure or defe.ct 10 the supply or character of electncny furnrshed to the Leased Premrses by reason of any requirement. act. or 
omrssron of the pubhc utrlny company ser\'lng the Burlding with electricity. or for any other reason not attributable to Landlord. 

7.6 Janitoriai.Servic~. Landlord shall furnish janitorial services for live (5) days each week, which janitorial services shall be of a character furnished 
comparable office burldrngs 10 Oklahoma Cny. Oklahoma. 

8. Access. Tenant shall provide Landlord and its agents access to the Leased Premises at all reasonable times to inspect the same and make such repairs 
as may be required to properly maintain and clean the Building. 

9. Representations, Warranties and Covenants of Tenant. The Tenant represents. warrants and covenants as follows: 
' . 9.1 Sale of Foo~. Other tlses. Tenant will not u~e or per!'" it others t~ use the Le.ased Premises for the reta.il sale offood. soft drinks. candy. or tobacco 
and wrll not use 01 permit others to usc the Leased Premrses for h\ mg. sleepmg or cookrng quarters. manufactunn!!. warehousing, or any unlawful purposes. 

9.2 Animals, Dangerous Substances. Tenant will not keep animals, refuse or anv other articles or substances upon the Leased Premises that may 
cause a fire, explosion. health or other ha1ard. · 

9.3 Nuisances. Tenant will not create any odor or noise or engage in any other activity on the Leased Premises that may be offensive to other Tenants. 
9.4 lise of Hallways. Tenant will not place any articles or substances in the hallways within the Building. 
9.5 Signs. Except as set forth herein. Tenant will not place any signs or advertising on the Building. windows. doors. or corridor doors. Tenant mav 

p_lace the name o~the Tenant~ the name~ of its personnel and a designa.tion of its business on the corridor doors adjoining the Leased Premises, using a color de­
srgn, place and srze of let!enng prescnbed by Landlord. No such srgns shall extend beyond the Leased Premises. 

9.6 lise of Building Name. Without the prior written consent of the Landlord. Tenant shall not usc the name of the Building in connection with its 
business. except as its address. or use. in its advertising. a picture, sketch or other representation of the Buildinlj!. 

9. 7 Heavy Artieles. Tenant will not place on the Leased Premises any safe or other article of such "~~<eight as to create a ha1ard to persons or property. 
9.8 Surrender of Possession. Tenant will surrender possession of the Leased Premises upon the expiration or prior termination of this Lease. in 1 he 

same condition as at the beginning at the term of this Lease, reasonable wear and tear excepted. 
9. 9 Indemnification. Tenant will at all times protect, save harmless. and indemnify the Landlord against all causes of action, claims. demands. suits. 

judgments. and liabilities of every kind and character which may arise. be imposed, or be incurred as a consequence of or arising out of any act. defeault. nellli­
gence or omission. willful or otherwrse. on the part of the Tenant. its agents. employees or invitees. or arising out of the conduct by the Tenant of its business 
upon the Le10sed Premises. The Tenant shall carry public liability and property damalj!e insurance in such amounts and with such companies as may be reason­
ably required by Landlord. Landlord shall be named as insured in all such policies, and Tenant shall furnish to Landlord, when the same are requested by 
Landlord, certificates evidencing such insurance and evidence of the payment of premiums therefor. 

9.10 Rules and Regulations. Landlord reserves the ri!j!ht to make such reasonable rules and regulations as Landlord may deem necessary to preserve 
the safety. cleanliness. and efficient operation of the Building. which rules and regulations shall be considered a part oft his Lease after written notice thereof is 
given Tenant. 

10. Insurance and Risks. Landlord shall carry no insurance on the Property of the Tenant, and Landlord shall incur no liability to Tenant. its agents. em­
plovees or invitees, for any damage caused by or resulting from (a) interruption or inadequacy of elevator sen·ice. heating. air conditioning. electrical sen.·ice. 
Janitorial service. O\'erheating. overcooling. or the failure of any other sen·icc (however. the cause of such interruption or inadequacy shall be diligently rem­
edied by Landlord); (b) any damage caused by. or resulting from fire. explosion. wind storm. tornado. leakage of water, gases. steam. rain. snow. falling 
plaster. !!lass breakage. theft. bur!!lary. robbery. vandalism. riot N any other casually or other risk oft he type covered by a standard fire insurance policy. with 
an extended coverage endorsement. including earthquakes; or (c) any damage caused by or resulting from the acts or omissions oft he Tenant or other tenants 
of the Buildinlj!. their alj!ents. employees or invitees, or trespassers. 

II. Assignment and Subletting. The Tenant may not assign this lease. nor sublet the whole or any part of the Leased Premises. either voluntarily or invol­
untarily. without the prior written consent of the Landlord. which consent shall.not be unreasonably withheld. If such consent is given. such consent shall not 
release the Tenant from any of its covenants hereunder. including the covenant to pay rent and additional rent for the term hereof. This paragraph shall not im­
pair the rigHt of the Landlord to assign this Lease as collateral for repayment of a mortgage loan. or any other purpose. In the event the Tenant assigns this 
Lease or sublets the Leased Premises. in its entirety. under an assignment or sublease which calls for the payment of sums to Tenant, whether designated as rent 
or otherwise. in excess of the rent and Additional Rent payable hereunder. such excess shall be promptly paid to Landlord as and when received by Tenant. In 
the event the Tenant subleases a portion of the Leased Premises under a sublease which calls for the payment of sums to the Tenant. whether designated as rent 
or otherwise. which sums constitute a greater amount for each square foot of space subject to said suhlease than the rent and Additional Rent payable here­
under for each square foot of the Leased Premises. then Tenant shall promptly pay said excess to Landlord as and when received by Tenants. 

12. Subordination lo Mortga~:e. This Lease shall be subject and subordinate to the lien of any existing or future first mortgage covering the Leased Prem­
ises. or any part thereof. Tenant will. upon request by Landlord, or its mortgagee certify in writing to any mortgagee of Landlord that this Lease is unmodified 
and in full force and effect. which certificate shall state the date to which rental has been paid hereunder. and whether or not.to the best information and belief 
of the si!j!ner of the certificate, there exists any default in the performance of any covenant. agreement. term. provision. or condition contained in this Lease 
Agreement. and. if any such default exists. such certificat; may be relied u~on by Landlord and by any mortgagee or prospe~tiv~ mortgagee under any mon­
gage affecting the Leased Premises. The word Mmortgage • when used herem. rncludes mortgages. deeds oft rust or other srmrlar rnstruments. and any modrli­
cations. extensions. renewals or replacements thereof. 

13. Wainr ofSubrot:ation. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein c~ntained, the parties_hcreto expressly w~ive any right of recovery against 
each other that either may have by virtue of any loss or damage to the Lea~ed Premr~e~ caused ~y fire. wmdstorm. or_ other nsks oft he typ~ covered by a sta~­
dard fire insurance policy. with extended coverage endorsement. ex~ept any los~ or damali!e whrch 1s ca.used by t~e wrllful mrsconduct b~· erthe_r party, or t~err 
respective agents. servants or employees. Provided. however . .this warver s~all.be rn force and .effect only rf such wa1ver does not connrct wuh or 1mparr tlte nght 
of the party making such waiver to recover under any ~azard rn~urance pol.rcy 10 force at.t~e lime of the loss. Landlord and Tenant_ agree to use therr best e.fforts 
to obtain a waiver of subrogation endorsement to therr respective hazard rnsurance pohcu:s. Any charge lor a warver of subrogauon endorsement by an msur­
ance companv shall be paid by the party benefited thereby. 

14. Holdi.ng Onr. In the event Tenant remains in possession of the Leased Premises, or.any pa.rtthereof. after !_he expirat.i<?n of the terr~ of.this Lease. 
Tenant shall be deemed to be occupying the Leased Premises from month to month. ot.herwrse sub_1cc1 t.o all con.drt1ons. provrswns .and obhgatrons of th1s 
Lease Agreement. except that d. uri~!! such period the rental pa~·~ble for the Leased Premrses sh~ll be the hrgher of (I) the rent and Addrtmnal R~nt paya~le_ by 
Tenant hereunder as of the exprrauon of the term hereof. and (n) the product of the then prevarlrng rent per ~quare foot for comparable space m the Burldm!! 
and the total area. expressed in square feet. of the Leased Premises. 

IS. Risk of Loss to Tenant's Property. The Tenant assumes all risk of damage to any property which is placed in or on the Leased Premises by Tenant and 
shall hold harmless the Landlord for any claim upon the same. 

16. Loss or Damat:r to Leased Premises. . . . . . . 
16.1 Tolal Destruction. If the leased Premise<> are destroyed br camahy and. m the oprmon of the Landlord cannot be economrcally reparred. thrs 

Lease shall terminate as of the date of such destruction or damage. 
16.2 Partial Destruction. If the Leased Premises are damaged by casualty and in the opinit;>n of Landlord can. be economically rep.aired. Lan.dlord 

shall. with reasonable diligence. with allowance for insurance adjustments, strikes. sho~tage of matenals and labor. reparr the damage. If. ~urmg the perrod of 
repair. the entire Leased Premises are rendered untenable. re~t shall.abate ~or such penod. In such event Tenant agrees that the term of~hrsLease shall be ell­
tended from its expiration date for a perrod equal to that perrod dunng whrch r~nt shall have abated. l~the Leased Premrses can be partrall~ used dunng such 
period. there shall be an equitable apportionmen_t of the rent. based on the port ron of the Leased Premrses rend~red unte~able. untrl_the damage has ~en re· 
paired. Repairs may be made dunn!! normal bus10ess hours and there shall be no abatement of rent by reason of rnconvenrence. provrded that such reparrs are 
made within reasonable time. ' 



19. Mrchank's and Matrrialmrn's Urns. II any mechanic'~ or materialmen-.ltcns shall at an\" time be filed agamstthe Leased Premises. or any part there­
. of. by reason of any "'~rk. labor. sen·tces. materials. or ~quipment furnished to or for Tenant. the Tenant. within ~0 days after notice of the filing thereof. shall 
cause the same to be dtscharged of record. !\othm~ herem shall be ~<"ern<"d or construed in any way as constnuung the consent orthe request of Landlord. ex­
press or tmphed,to any ~ontractor. subcontractor.lab.-.r~:r or matenalmen for the performance of any labor or the furnishin11 of any materials for any improve­
·::~!. :>li;:oatlon or. r=. · ' !'~ lea~cd Pn:mt~es or an>· part thereof. nor a~ gt\ ing the Tenant any ri!lht. power. or authority to contract for or permit the ren­
denng of any servtces or the furmshml! of any matcnals that \l.ould give ri>e to the filing of any hen against the Leased Premises or any part thereof. 

20. Drfault by Ttnant. _The breach .of any term. condition. pn111sion. representation or warranty of this Lease Agrecmcnt.the \'&Cation by Tenant of any 
port•on of the leased Premises, any action b~· Tenant which rna\ create a lien on the Leased Premises. or any part thereof. the appointment of a recei\'er. trust­
ee m bankruptcy. conservator or any other repre~entatt\'C for any guaranwr of Tenant's obligations under this Lease. shall constitute an event of default under 
this Lease Agreement. 

. 21. l.andlord's Remrdits. If an event ol default occurs hereunder. as dcfinrd in paragraph 20 hereof. Landlord may, at its option. and without notice, ter­
mmatc th1s Lease. _If Landlord docs not tcrmmate th1s Lease. Landlord m.s~. at it- option. recnte~ the Leased Premises an~ reletth_c Leased Premises fort he 
benefit o~ !enant. 10 whtch e\cntthe Tenant shall pay to Landlor~ any cosh mc:urredby Landlord m s~ch action, together" nh the d1flerencc between any rent 
and Addtt10n1l Rent rc:cctvcd by Landlord and the rent and Addu1onal Rent tor 11.h1ch Tenant ts obligated hereunder. lfthe Landlord elects not to terminate 
this Lease and does not reenter the Premises and relet thr same for the: benefit oft he Tenant. the Tenanr ;hall pay tot he Landlord all rent and Additional Rent 
for which it is obligated hereunder for the remamder of the term of this Lca;e. a; prm tded herein. Provided. however. an)' decision bv Landlord to exerrcisc 
any one of s~ch options, unl~ss such option is the .terminatior. of this Lea;e. shall o1o! prech;de a later deci;ion to exerci~e a different option. Upon any default 
by Tenant wtlhout abandonmg the Lease~ Pn:mascs. Landlord rna~ lawful!~ enter an to and upon the l.ca;c:d Prem1ses or any part thereof and rer.ossess the 
same and expel! the Tenant or persons cla1man¥ under and !hrough it. and remove am· per •• mal property, forcibly. if necessary. witl)out being gu1lry of tres­
pass. and without prejudice to any other remedt.:s which rna) bt available to Landlord for Tenant'~ hreach. In the event the Tenant ilefaults under any oft he 
terrr:'s. and conditions of thi~ Lease Agreement. with ur without an abandonment of tht: Leased Premises, Landlord may, at its sole option. declare all rent and 
addtttonal rent for the entire term of thts Lease to bc·tmmediatel) due and payable. • 

22. Stcurily Deposit. Concurrently with tht execution hcreuf Tenant ha. depn>ited with lar.dlord the kSccurity Deposit" receipt of which is hereby 
acknowledged. as security for the full performance of all ••hligati.ms of the Tenant hereunder. If Tenam defaults in the performance of any of its obligations 
hereunder. Landlord may. but shall not he ,,bli~Jted 10. U>c. iippl~. or retain all or any P••niun of such scrurit}. deposit for the payment of any rent or other 
amount which landlord may spend or become obligated to spend b) reason nf Tenant's defat.olt or to compensate Landlord for any Joss or damage which 
landlord may suffer by reason of such default. H Landlord doc, not elect to apply such security deposit in such manner. the fact that landlord is holding such 
security deposit shall not prejudice any other rcmedte, available to landlord hereunder or under law. If any portion of such security deposit is so used. Tenant 
shall within five days after written demand thercinr deposit an additinnal amount with Landlord sufficient to restore the security deposit to its original 
amount. Tenant shall not be entitlc:d to any interest on ns security deposit. If Tenant shall fully and faithfully perform each and every condition of this lease to 
be performed by it. the security deposit. or any balance thereof. shall be returned to Tenant upon the expiration of the term hereof. 

23. Rtlocalion. Landlord reserves the right to relocate the Leased Premtses t•~ comparable space within the Building or any other building located on the 
Real Estate by givmg Tenant prior written notice of its intention to relocate. If within 30days after receipt of such notice Landlord and Tenant ha\'e not agreed 
on the space to which the leased Premise; are to be relocaied and the timing of such reh~eation. this Lease- . .&.greement shall. at Landlord's option, terminate on 
the date which is 60days after Tenant's receipt of such notice. If Landlord and Tenant do~~~ agree. then. cffccti\'e on the date of such relocation. thiS lease shall 
be amended by deleting the description of the Leased Premise~ and sub~tituting therefor a description of such comparable space to which Landlord and Tenant 
have agreed. Landlord agrees to pay the reasonable expenses in moving Tenant to such other space. 

24. Lrgal Relationship. The legal relationship between Landlord and Tenant shall be that ol landlord and tenant. 
25. Cosh and Fees. Tenant agrees to pay all costs and attorneys' fees incurred by Landlord in enforcing any of the obligations of Tenant under this Lease 

or er:forcing any of the rights of Landlord hereunder. 
26. Performance by Landlord. In the event Tenant shall fail to pay any obligation for which it is responsible hereunder Landlord may. without prejudice 

to any other rememdies which may be available to it. pay such charge or claim. In the e\ent Landlord pays such charge or claim pursuant to this pro\"ision. it 
shall be immediately reimbursed by Tenant. Any sums for which Landlord is nut reimbursed within ten 1 10) days of its presentation of a statement therefor to 
Tenant shall accrue interest s: the rate of I Y.!% per month until paid. 

27. Acceptance of Leased Prrmises. Upon request from Landlord. Tenant agrees to execute a tenant acceptance letter. certifying that the Leased Premises 
arc accepted for occupancy in accordance with the terms of this Lease. and the date rent commenced hereunder. 

28. Abandoned Propert}. All personal property not removed by Tenant from the Leased _f>remi~es within ten (10) day; afterthe termination of this Lease 
will be conclusively presumed to have been abandoned by Tenant. and the Lund lord may. at us opunn. take possess1on of such property and d1spose of 1110 
such manner. and for such consideration as Landlord deems advisable. 

29. Nolices. 
29.1 Form of Notices. All notices. requests. demands. instructions. or other communicati.,ns called for hereunder or contemplated hereby shall be in 

writing and shall be deemed to have been given if personally deli\'ered in return for a receipt or mailed first class. p_ostag~ _prepaid. by registered or certified 
mail. return receipt requested. to the parties at the address set forth below. Anv party may change the address to whtch nouces are gt\'en hereunder by gtvmg 
notice in the manner herein provided. 

30. Recording. The parties hereto agree that a memorandum of this Lease Agreement may be filed for record in the office of the County Clerk of Okla­
homa County in lieu of recording the entire instrument. Upon request of either. the partie; agree to execute such a memorandum of this Lease Agreement. 

31. Timr of the Essence. Time shall be of the essence with respect to the performance by the panics of their respective obligations hereunder. 
32. Whole Agrermenl- No Oral Modification. This Lease Agreement embodies all representations. warranties. and agreements of the parties hereto 

and may not be altered or modified except by an instrument in writing s1gned by the parties. 
33. Consent to Breach. Any assent. express or imphed. to any breach of a CO\'enant or condition herein contained. shall operate as such only in a specific 

instance and shall not be construed as an a~sent or waiver of any such covenant or condition. generally, or any sub\equent breach thereof. 
34. Remedies Cumulath·e. The various rights. powers. elections and remedies of the parties hereto shiill be considered as cumulative. and no one of them 

is exclustve of the others. or exclusive of any right or priority allowed b) Ia". and no nght shall be exhausted by bemg exercised on one or more occas10ns. 
35. Benefit of Agrrrmenl. It is agreed that all the terms. conditions. covenants and obligations contained herein shall be binding upon and the benefits 

shall inure to the parties and their respective successors and asstgns. 
36. Governing Law. This Lease Agreement shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of Oklahoma applicable to con­

tracts made and performed entirely therein. 
37. Counterparts. This Lease Agreement may be executed in any number of counterpart~ which. tal.. en together. shall constitute one and the same instru­

ment. 
38. Section Headings. The section headings contained in this Agreement are for con\'c:nient reference only and shall not in any way affect the meaning or 

interpretation of this Lease Agreement. 
39. Appronl by Lenders. Landlord and Tenant are aware that this Lease must be approv~d by Landlord's interim and l'ermanent mortgage lenders. In 

connection therewith Landlord shall exerci>e ih best efforts to secure such approval at the carhest pracucal date and the parllesnercto shall promptly and m 
good faith consider the reasonable revisions. if any. required by L:andlord's lenders. JfTenant •hall refuse tnconsent to any such reasonably required re\ is ions. 
Landlord may elect to terminate this Lease. in which e\'ent net~her party shall ha\'e any further obligations hereunder. 

40. Certificates. The Tenant agrees to execute and deliver from time to time within ten (10) days after written request by the Landlord a certificate to the 
effect that: this Lease is then presently in full force and effect and unmodified: the Lease Term has commenced and the full Rent is then accruing hereunder; the 
Tenant has accepted possrssion of the Leased Premises; all Leasehold lmprove!flents have been completed to the satisfacti~n oft he T~nant: no rent has been 
paid more than thirty (30) days in advance of its due date; the address for not!ces to be sent to the Tenant _IS as set forth m s_uch certificate or at the Leased 
Premises· the Tenant will look only to the Landlord for return of any dcpostt hereunder; the Tenant clatms no offset agamst rent due or to become due 
bereunde~· and to the knowledge of the Tenant, the Landlord is not then in default under this Lease. The certificate will also contain an agreement by the 
Tenant with the Holder that after the date of such certificate, the Tenant will not: pay any rent more than thirty (30) days in advance of its due date; surrender 
or consent to the modification or termination of this I. ease by the Landlord; or seek to terminate this Lease b)· r~ason of any default by the L:andlord unul the 
Tenant has given written notice of such default to the Holder and such default shall not have been cured wnhm a reasonable ttme after gtvmg such noucc. 



EXECUTED A\ I> l>f:UVFRH> the da} and year liN ahmc: \Hillen. 

STATF: OF OKLAHOMA 

COUNTY OF OKLAHOMA 

) 
) ss. 

By------------=--~--
.General Partner 

By----------....------

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this _____ day of---------------· 19 __ , by 

My commission expires: 

STATE OF OKLAHOMA 

COUNTY OF OKLAHOMA 

Notary Public 

SS. 

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this----- day of _______________ , 19 __ by 

Notary Public 

My commission expires: 

FOR VALUE RECEIVED. and in consideration of the giving of the within lease. the undersigned guarantees to the Landlord. its successors and assigns, 
the full performance and observance of a lithe covenants. conditions. and agreements therein provided to be performed and observed by the Tenant, without 
requiring any notice of nonpayment, nonperformance, or nonobservance, or proof or notice or demand to charge the undersigned therefor, nor shall failure of 
the Landlord to enforce its nghts against th¢ Tenant, or concessions made by the Landlord to the Tenant affect the liability hereunder. 

DATED. Oklahoma City. Oklahoma • 19 __ . 

Guarantor 
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( ( r r ( ( ( r r r r r 
INSTRUCTIONS 
1. PLEASE TYPE this 1orm. f"~td un'y atonv vertoratiun tor n-... lltn;. 
2. AemoYit Secured P•rt., •nd Debtor cop•e~ a no ~rnd other 3 coo•e~ with tnu·rtt.,ec c...arbon paper to the U.C.C. Fllln9 Officer . [nclou· flung tet . 
3 . If tnt' S~ca PtOYided tor 1ny nemf') on the 1orm IS tn .. OeQu•te the Urm(l) ShOuld bP t.ontinueO on •ddihonat sh f.' el~. prf'lf'r•bty S"' • 8H or I'' a 10''. Only one 

CODY of such 1ddihon111 sne-eu nf'ed t'le p,r\ented to ttlf' fltrng off•cer wlth • ~et ot three cop•et. of Form UCC·l . Long "'hedutes. ot collalt-rAI, rnornture,, etc. .• 
m1y be on Any s.11e p1per that IS convente"t tor the ,,.cured p,~rty. 

•· tf coll•terat h crops or voods which •r• or •r• to become fuctures, deurti'f' tl"lt' re•l estlite and v•ve n.ame of record owner. 
~- When a €:0PY of the •ec.urlty aereement h u'ed as. a flnAnctng 51aUtment. n 15 requr~1ed that It be accompanied by a completed but uns1gnea ••• or tne•e torms.. 

without e.tra fM. 

6~ At the ttme of odginal filing. flttng off1cer will return third copy a" an acknowledgment. At a later time. securea party m.a~y date and iiQn Termination Le~nd 
and u§.e third copy,., a Termrnatlon Statement. ..._ 

l. Debtor(s) (Last Name First) and address(es) 2. Secured Party(les) ;ond ;oddreu(es) 

3. This financing statement covers the following types (or Items) of property. 

Proceeds and Products of Collateral are also covered. 

For Filing Officer (Date, Time, Number, and 
Filing Office) 

Assignee of Secured Party and Address 

File with: THE COUNTY CLERK 1 I I County, State of Oklahoma, under Uniform Commercial Code effective January 1, 1963. S.B.36 

BY' ------------~~--------~----~-------------------Signature(s) of Oebtor(s) 

By:~~--*i· · ~t-· --~~--~~~~-~~~-~-~·~--~~~- ~~~ 
Signature(s) of Secured Party(ies) or Assignee 

(Form UCC-1 Approved by State Examiner & Inspector) SOUTHWt:ST[aN ITATIONta' 

OKLA.~ CITY. LAWTON. PONCA 
(1) FILING QmCER COPY-ALPHABETICAL 
STANDARD FORM-UNIFORM COMMERCIAL CODE ... 

-~--

-
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Opinions of the Attorney General 

at "regular meetings" exclusively, it is the opinion of the Attorney 
General that the state Board of Medical Examiners may neither cite 
licensees to appear nor take disciplinary action against a licensee at a 
special meeting. · 

We express no opinion concerning whether the Board could cite 
a licensee to appear and take disciplinary action against him 
fo~lowing the ~ling of a "regular meeting" and at a subsequent 
adJourned meeting of that regular meeting within the same six 
months period where the cited licensee is provided the 30 day notice 
of hearing required in Section 503. 

We also express no opinion concerning any actions which might 
be taken in regard to the emergency suspension of a license pursuant 
to Section 3l4(c) of the Administrative Procedures Act, 75 O.S. 
Supp.1969,§§ 301-327. 

WILLIAM M. BONNELL 
Assistant Attorney General 

No. 70-261 

RECORDING OF STATEMENTS CONCERNING REAL 
ESTATE IN COUNTY SITUATED 

Financing statements, continuation statements, termination 
statements or assignments or releases of :financing statements 
containing adequate legal descriptions of real estate should be 
accepted for recording and indexing in the tract indexes of the 
county wherein the real estate is situated even though such 
instruments may not be acknowledged. 
To: John L. Clifton, District Attorney August 28, 1970 

The Attorney General has had under consideration your recent 
letter in which you state: 

"This is to request an opinion advising us whether Senate 
Bill Nc. 232 amending 12A O.S. 1961 § 2702 [9-401] has the 
effect of impliedly repealing 16 O.S. 26 to the extent that a 
Financing Statement, Continuation statement, Termination 
Statement or Assignment or Release of a Financing Statement 
containing an adequate legal description shall be recorded by 
the County Clerk without being acknowledged in substantial 
compliance with Title 16." 

Title 16 O.S. 1961, § 26, states: 
"No deed, mortgage or other instrument affecting the real 

estate shall be received for record or recorded unless executed 
and acknowledged in substantial compliance with this chapter; 
and the recording of any such instrument not so executed and 
acknowledged shall not be effective for any such purpose." 

O.S.L. 1970, ch. 246, § 7, provides: 
"It shall be the duty of the county clerk to cause all such 

financing statements, termination statements, or assignments or 
releases of financing statements containing an adequate legal 
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Opinions of the Attorney General No. 70-261 

description to be recorded and indexed in the records of said 
office in the same place and manner as a mortgage on real estate 
or assignment or release thereof." 

There is no requirement anywhere in the Oklahoma Statutes for 
instruments such as mentioned in Section 7, just quoted, to be 
acknowledged. To the extent that one statute requires deeds, 
mortgages and other instruments affecting real estate to be 
acknowledged and the other imposes the duty on county clerks to 
record certain Uniform Commercial Code instruments without 
requiring that said instruments be aclmowledged, the two statutes 
may be in conflict. 

Acknowledgment is a ceremonial wholly of statutory origin; it 
is unknown at common law. 1 Am.Jur.2d Acknowledgments, § 1. It 
being wholly statutory, the Legislature may require it, determine its 
form or dispense with it altogether as it sees fit. 

The new statute is a part of the Uniform Commercial Code and 
as such is to be liberally construed and applied. This type of 
construction and application and the reasons for it are explained in 
the Code itself in 12A. O.S. 1961, § 1-102: 

"(1) This Act shall be liberally construed and applied to 
promote its underlying purposes and policies. 

"(2) Underlying purposes and policies of this Act are: 
"(a) to simplify, clarify and modernize the law governing 
commercial transactions, 
"(b) to permit the continued expansion of commercial 
practices through custom, usage and agreement of the 
parties, 

(c) to make uniform the law among the various jurisdictions ... 
Sections of the Code other than the one under consideration 

here clearly express the idea that the Code is getting away from 
formal filing requisites. A good example is the provision pertaining to 
filing security agreements which would have been covered under 
chattel mortgage or conditional sales acts prior to the adoption of 
the Code. What now is required to be filed is not, as under chattel 
mortgage and conditional sales acts, the security agreement itself, but 
only a simple notice which may be filed before the security interest 
attaches or thereafter. Such chattel mortgages formerly had to be 
acknowledged or witnessed but this requirement has now been 
dispensed with under the Code. 

We think it is clear it is the intent of the Legislature for the 
Uniform Commercial Code to be liberally construed and to the 
extent that it is necessary to carry out the expressed provisions of 
the Code, earlier, inconsistent statutes such as 16 O.S. 1961, § 26, 
supra, will be construed as being impliedly repealed. See Poa{bitty v. 
Skelly Oil Company. Okl., 394 P.2d 515, 519 (1964) where the 
Court stated: 

"Where there are two or more acts or provisions of law 
relating to the same subject, effect is to be given to both, if that 
be practicable, but, if a repugnancy exists between such 
provisions, the more recent act which is the latest expression of 
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No. 70-262 Opinions of the Attorney General 

the legislative will, will operate as a repeal of the former to the 
extent of the repugnancy." 

It being the expressed intent of the Legislature to give the Code 
a liberal construction, such intent and general purpose should be 
given effect where possible. State v. Oakes, Okl., 281 P.2d 749 
(1955). 

It is therefore the opinion of the Attorney General that insofar 
as the provisions of 16 O.S. 1961, § 26 and O.S.L. 1970, ch. 246, 
may be in conflict, O.S.L. 1970, ch. 246, should prevail. Therefore 
county clerks should accept and make filings involving real estate 
under the Uniform Commercial Code even though such filings may 
not be acknowledged. 

NORMAN CANNON 
Assistant Attorney General 

No. 70-262 

DELINQUENT PERSONAL TAXES­
AliTHORITY OF" COUNTY OFFICERS 

(1) The Legislature having made it the duty of county treasurers 
in O.S.L. 1970, ch. 299, § 4, to issue tax warrants for the collection 
of delinquent personal taxes, county treasurers are now authorized to 
issue warrants for the collection of personal taxes that were 
delinquent prior to April 28, 1970. (2) County officers have only 
such authority as is granted them by the Legislature. Since there is 
now no specific statutory authority for sheriffs to levy and make due 
return of warrants for the collection of delinquent personal taxes, 
sheriffs do not have such authority. 

To: John M. Rogers, State Examiner and Inspector October 7, 1970 
The Attorney General has had under consideration your letter 

of August 12, 1970, in which you make the following inquiries: 
"Question 1. Are county treasurers now authorized to 

issue warrants for the collection of personal taxes that were 
delinquent prior to April 28, 1970, the effective date of said 
House Bill 17 40? 

"Question 2. Is there now any authority of law for the 
sheriff to levy and make due return of warrants for the 

-c.ollection.of,,delinquent personal taxes? 
'~Question 3. If you determine our question 2 in the 

affirmative, what fees, if any, should be charged by the sheriff 
in levying or returning any such warrants?" 

You further state: 
"Section 3 of said act contains the following language 'The 

provisions of this act shall not apply to taxes which became due 
or payable prior to the effective date of this act."' 

and, 
"Section 4 of said act makes it the 'duty of the county 
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ARTICLE 9.-SECURED TRANSACTIONS; 
SALES OF ACCOUNTS AND 

CHATTEL PAPER 

Article head amended by Laws 1981, c. 194, § 5 

PART 1. SHORT TITLE. APPLICABILITY 
AND DEFINITIONS 

Sec. 
9-101. 
9-102. 
9-103. 
9-103.1. 

9-104. 
9-105. 
9-106. 
9-107. 
9-108. 

9-109. 

9-110. 
9-111. 
9-112. 
9-113. 
9-114. 

Short Title. 
Policy and Subject Matter of Article. 
Repealed. 
Perfection of Security 1nteret.s in Multiple State Tr&n.•·-

actions. 
Tran.'Ulctions Excluded Fmm Article. 
Definitions and Index of Definition&. 
Definitions: qAccountft; uGeneral Intangiblaft. 
Definitions: qPurcluose Money Security lntereatw. 
When After-Acquired Collateral Not Security for Ant.fo­

oedent DebL 
Classification or Goods; MConsumer Goo<b"; MEquip-

ment"; ''Farm Producuft; Mlnventoryft. 
Sufficiency or Description. 
Applicability of Bulk Tr&nsfer Lawa. 
Where Collateral ls Not Owned by Debtor. 
Security Interests Arising Under Article on Salea. 
ConsignmenL 
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PART 2. VALIDITY OF SECURITY AGREEME!\TS AND 
RIGHTS OF PARTIES THERETO 

General Validity of ~-curity AgreemenL 
Title t.o Collateral Immaterial. 
Attachment and Enforceability of Security Interest; P~ 

e..-eda, Formal Requiaitea. 
~-204. Arter-Aoquired Property; Future Advancea. 
9-3Xi. Uae or Dis~ition of Collateral Without Accounting Per-

mioaible. 
i-206. Agreement Not t.o Asaert Defenaea Against Auignee; 

Modification of Sa lea W arrantiea Where Security 
Agreement Exiota. 

9-207. Righta and Dutiea When Collateral Ia in St,cured Party'a 
PoSAeasion. 

9-2011. Request for Statement of Account or Liat of Collateral. 

PART a. RIGHTS OF THIRD PARTIES; PERFECTED AND 
UNPERFECTED SECURITY INTERESTS; RULES 

9--301. 

9-302. 

9~. 

9--304. 

9-305. 

9-'106. 

9-307. 
9-308. 
9--309. 
9~10. 

~11. 

~12. 

9~13. 

~14. 

~15. 

9-316. 
~17. 
9~18. 

9--40L 

9--401A. 

9-40(. 

9-405. 

OF PRIORITY 
Penoons Who Take Priority Over Unperl"ected Security 

I nt.erest.a; Right of "Lien Creditor". 
When Filing h Required t.o Perfect S..-curity Interest­

Security lntereata t.o Which Filing Provisions of This 
Article Do Not Apply. 

When St,curity Interest h Perfected; Continuity of Per­
fection. 

Perfection of Security Interest in lnstrumenta, Docu­
menta, and Goods Covered by Documenta; Perfection 
by Permissive Filing; Temporary Perfection Without 
Filing or Transfer of Possession. 

When POll.'lellion by Secured Party Perfecta Security In­
terest Without Filing. 

-prooeedJ"; St,cured Party'a Righta on Disposition of 
Collateral. 

Prot.ec:tion of Buyera of Cooda. 
Purchase of Chattel Paper and lnstrumenta. 
Prot.ec:tion of Purchaaers of Instrument and Documenta. 
Priority of Certain Liens Arising by Operation of Law. 
Alienability of Debtor's Righta; Judicial Procesa. 
Priorities Among Connicting Security lntereata in the 

Same Collateral. 
Priority of Security lnteresta in Fixtures. 
Accessions. 
Priority When Goods Are Commingled or Procesaed. 
Priority Subject to Subordination. 
Secured Party Not Obligated on Contraet of Debtor. 
Defense& Against Assignee; Modification of Contract Af-

ter Notification of Assignment; Term Prohibiting A,.. 
aignment Ineffective; Identification and Proof of A. 
aignmenL 

PART -4. FILING 

Place of Filing; En-oneous Filing; Removal of Collater­
al. 

Statements Pertaining t.o Real Estate; Legal Descrip­
tion; Reoording and Indexing; Fees.. 

Formal Requisites of Financing Statement; Amend­
ments; Mortgage as Financing StatemenL 

Acts Constitute Filing; Term of Filing; Effect; Contin­
uation Statement; Duty of Filing Officer; Fees. 

Termination StatemenL 
Assignment of Security Interest; Fees; Duty of Filing 

Officer. 
Release of Collateral; Duties of Filing Officer; Fees. 
Information From Filing Officer. 
Financing Statementa Covering Consigned or Leased 

Gonda. 

PART 5. DEFAULT 
Default; Procedure When Security Agreement Covera 

Both Real and Personal Property. 
Collection Rights of Secured Party. 
Secured Party's Right to Take Possession After DefauiL 
Secured Party'a Right to Dispose of Collateral After 

Default; Effect of Disposition. 

See. 
9- SOS. Compulwry Dispo•ition of Collateral; Acccptan~ of the 

Collateral as Diocharge of Obligation. 
9-506. Oebtor'a Right to Red<oem Collateral. 
9-507. Secured Party'• Liability for Failure to Comply with thio 

ParL 

PART 1. SHORT TITLE, APPLICABILITY 
AND DEFINITIONS 

§ 9-101. Short Title 
This article shall be known and may be cited as 

Uniform Commercial Code--Secured Transactions. 
Lawa 1961, p. 162, § 9-101. 

AssignmenLo <S=o88. 
Bailment ~22. 
Factors ~47. 
Life Esr..tes ¢=>8 et seq. 

§ 9-102_ Policy and Subject Matter of Article 
(1) Except as otherwise provided in Section 9-104 

on excluded transactions, this article applies: 
(a) to any transaction, regardless of its form, 

which is intended to create a security inter­
est in personal property or fixtures includ­
ing goods, documents, instruments, general 
intangibles, chattel paper or accounts; and 
also 

(b) to any sale of accounts or chattel paper. 
(2) This article applies to security interests creat­

ed by contract including pledge, assignment, chattel 
mortgage, chattel trust, trust deed, factor's lien, 
equipment trust, conditional sale, trust receipt, other 
lien or title retention contract and lease or consign­
ment intended as security. This article does not 
apply to statutory liens except as provided in Section 
9--310. 

(3) The application of this article to a security 
interest in a secured obligation is not affected by the 
fact that the obligation is itself secured by a transac­
tion or interest to which this article does not apply. 
Laws 1961, p. 162, § 9-102; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 6. 

Chattel Mortgages ~s. 88. 
Pledge.• ~s. 
Sales ~452. 

·Law governing 
Law of state where collateral ia located at time of transaction ill 

governing law without regard t.o possible contaeta in other jurisdic­
tions. First NaL Bank & Trust Co. of Vinita, Okl. v. Atlas Credit 
Corp~ C.A.Okl., 417 F .2d 1081. 

Subrogation 
Uniform Commercial Code does not abrogate, modify, affect or 

abridge equitable doctrine of subrogation, and a surety ia not 
required to file under the Code to preserve its priority under 
equitable right of subrogation. Mid-Continent Cas. Co. v. First 
NaL Bank & Trust Co. of Chickasha, Okl~ 531 P .2d 1370 (1975). 

§ 9-103_ Repealed by Laws 1981, c. 194, § 46. 
From: 

Comp.Lawa 1887, §§ 4380 t.o 4382. 
SL1890, §§ 3S43 t.o 3M5. 
SL1893, §§ 3271 t.o 3278. 
SL1903, §§ 8579 t.o 3581. 
Comp.Laws 1909, §§ 4423 to «2:5. 
R.L.1910, §§ 4032 to 4034. 
Comp.SL1921, §§ 7651 to 7653. 
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Lawa 1935, p. 230, § ll 
l..awo 1961, p. 162, § 9 103. 
O.S. 1971, § 9 · 103. 
See, now, § 9 103.1 of this title. 

§ 9-103.1. Perfection of Security Interests in 
Multiple State TranRactions 

(1) Documents, Instruments and Ordinary Goods. 
(a) This subsection applies to documents and 

instruments and to goods other than those 
covered by a certificate of title described in 
subsection (2) of this section, mobile goods 
described in subsection (3) of this section, 
and minerals described in subsection (5) of 
this section. 

(b) Except as otherwise provided in this subsec­
tion, perfection and the effect of perfection 
or nonperfection of a security interest in 
collateral are governed by the law of the 
jurisdiction where the collateral is when the 
last event occurs on which is based the as­
sertion that the security interest is perfected 
or unperfected. 

(c) If the parties to a transaction creating a 
purchase money security interest in goods in 
one jurisdiction understand at the time that 
the security interest attaches that the goods 
will be kept in another jurisdiction, then the 
law of the other jurisdiction governs the 
perfection and the effect of perfection or 
nonperfection of the security interest from 
the time it attaches until thirty (30) days 
after the debtor receives possession of the 
goods and thereafter if the goods are taken 
to the other jurisdiction before the end of 
the thirty-day period. 

(d) When collateral is brought into and kept in 
this state while subject to a security interest 
perfected under the law of the jurisdiction 
from which the collateral was removed. the 
security interest remains perfected; but if 
action is required by Part 3 of this article to 
perfect the security interest: 

{i) if the action is not taken before the expi-
. · 'Ya'fion of the period of perfection in the 

other jurisdiction or the end of four (4) 
months after the collateral is brought into 
this state, whichever period first expires, 
the security interest becomes unperfected 
at the end of that period and is thereafter 
deemed to have been unperfected as 
against a person who became a purchaser 
after removal, or 

(ii) if the action is taken before the expiration 
of the period specified in subparagraph (i), 
the security interest continues perfected 
thereafter. 

(2) Certificate of Title. 
(a) This subsection applies to goods covered by a 

certificate of title issued under a statute of 

this state or of another jurisdiction under 
the law of which indication or delivery for 
indic.ation of a !ICCurity interest on the cer­
tificate is required as a condition of perfec­
tion. 

(b) Except as otherwise provided in this subsec-
tion, perfection and the effect of perfection 
or nonperfection of the security interest are 
governed by the law, including the conflict 
of laws rules, of the jurisdiction issuing the 
certificate until four (4) months after the 
goods are removed from that jurisdiction 
and thereafter until the goods are registered 
in another jurisdiction, but in any event not 
beyond surrender of the certificate. After 
the expiration of that period, the goods are 
not covered by the certificate of title within 
the meaning of this section. 

(c) Except with respect to the rights of a buyer 
described in the next paragraph, a security 
interest, perfected in another jurisdiction 
otherwise than by notation on a certificate 
of title, in goods brought into this state and 
thereafter covered by a certificate of title 
issued by this state is subject to the rules 
stated in paragraph (d) of subsection (1) of 
this section. 

(d) If goods are brought into this state while a 
security interest therein is perfected in any 
manner under the law of the jurisdiction 
from which the goods are removed, and a 
certificate of title is issued by this state and 
the certificate does not show that the goods 
are subject to the security interest or that 
they may be subject to security interests not 
shown on the certificate, the security inter­
est is subordinate to the rights of a buyer of 
the goods who is not in the business of 
selling goods of that kind to the extent that 
he gives value and receives delivery of the 
goods after issuance of the certificate and 
without knowledge of the security interest. 

(3) Accounts, General Intangibles and Mobile 
Goods . 

(a) This subsection applies to accounts, other 
than an account described in subsection (5) 
on minerals, and general intangibles and to 
goods which are mobile and which are of a 
type normally used in more than one juris­
diction, such as motor vehicles, trailers, roll­
ing stock, airplanes, shipping containers, 
road building and construction machinery 
and commercial harvesting machinery and 
the like, if the goods are equipment or are 
inventory leased or held for lease by the 
debtor to others and are not covered by a 
certificate of title described in subsection (2). 
of this section. , , 

(b) The law, including the conflict of laws rules, ~.:".1:18 
of the jurisdiction in which the debtor is 
located governs the perfection and the ef-
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fL'Cl of perfection or nonpt:rfection of the 
!lccurity int.eresL 

(c) If, however, the debtor is located in a juris­
diction which ill not a part of the United 
Sta~ and which docs not provide for per­
fection of the !lecurity interest by filing or 
recording in that juri!ldiction, the law of the 
jurisdiction in the United States in which 
the debtor has its major executive office in 
the United States governs the perfection 
and the effect of perfection or nonperfection 
of the SL'Curity interest through filing. In 
the alternative, if the debtor is located in a 
jurisdiction which is not a part of the United 
States or Canada and the collateral is 
accounts or general intangibles for money 
due or to become due, the security interest 
may be perfected by notification to the 
account debtor. As used in this paragraph, 
"United States" includes its territories and 
possessions and the Commonwealth of Puer­
to Rico. 

(d) A debtor shall be deemed located at his 
place of business if he has one, at his chief 
executive office if he has more than one 
place of business; otherwise, at his resi­
dence. If, however, the debtor is a foreign 
air carrier under the Federal Aviation Act 
of 1958, as amended, it shall be deemed 
located at the designated office of the agent 
upon whom service of process may be made 
on behalf of the foreign air carrier. 

(e) A security interest perfected under the law 
of the jurisdiction of the location of the 
debtor is perfected until the expiration of 
four (4) months after a change of the debt-­
or's location to another jurisdiction or until 
perfection would have ceased by the law of 
the first jurisdiction whichever period first 
expires. Unless perfected in the new juris­
diction before the end of that period, it 
becomes unperfected thereafter and is 
deemed to have been unperfected as against 
a person who became a purchaser after the 
change. 

(4) Chattel Paper. 
The rules stated for goods in subsection (1) apply 

to a possessory security interest in chattel paper. 
The rules stated for :1ccounts in subsection (3) apply 
to a nonpossessory security interest in chattel paper, 
but the security interest may not be perfected by 
notification to the account debtor. 

(5) Minerals. 
Perfection and the effect of perfection or nonper­

fection of a security interest which is created by a 
debtor who has an interest in minerals or the like, 
including oil and gas, before extraction and which 
attaches thereto as extracted, or which attaches to 
an account resulting from the sale thereof at the 

~ellh~ad or minehead are governed by the law, 
mcludmg the conflict of laws rules, of the jurisdic­
tion wherein the wellhead or minehcad is located. 
Laws 1981, c. 194, § 7. 

Secured Tntn!Uictioru -Bl. 

§ 9-104. Transactions Excluded From Article 
This article does not apply: 

(a) to a security interest subject to any statute 
of the United States to the extent that such 
statute governs the rights of parties to and 
third parties affected by transactions in par­
ticular types of property; or 

(b) to a landlord's lien; or 
(c) to a lien given by statute or other rule of 

law for services or materials except as pro­
vided in Section 9-310 on priority of such 
liens; or 

(d) to a transfer of a claim for wages, salary or 
other compensation of an employee; or 

(e) to a transfer by a government or govern­
mental subdivision or agency; or 

(f) to a sale of accounts or chattel paper as part 
of a sale of the business out of which they 
arose, or an assignment of accounts or chat-­
tel paper which is for the purpose of collec­
tion only, or a transfer of a right to payment 
under a contract to an assignee who is also 
to do the performance under the contract or 
a transfer of a single account to an assignee 
in whole or partial satisfaction of a preexist-­
ing indebtedness; or 

(g) to a transfer of an interest in or claim in or 
under any policy of insurance, except as 
provided with respect to proceeds {Section 
9-306) and priorities in proceeds (Section 
9-312); or 

(h) to a right represented by a judgment, other 
than a judgment taken on a right to pay­
ment which was collateral; or 

(i) to any right of setoff; or 
(j) except to the ex~nt that provision is made 

for fixtures in Section 9-313, to the creation 
or transfer of an interest in or lien on real 
estate, including a lease or rents thereunder; 
or 

(k) to a transfer in whole or in part of any 
claim arising out of tort; or 

(J) to a transfer of an interest in any deposit 
account (subsection (1) of Section 9-105), 
except as provided with respect to proceeds 
(Section 9-306) and priorities in proceeds 
(Section 9-312). 

Laws 1961, p. 163, § 9-104; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 8. 
Chattel MortgageJ -s. 83. 
Pledges -.s. 
Sales e=»452 

§ 9-105. Definitions and Index of Definitions 
(1) In this article unless the context otherwise 

requires: 
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(a) "Account debtor" means the person who is 
obligated on an account, chattel paper or 
general intangible; · 

(b) "Chattel paper" means a writing or writings 
which evidence both a monetary obligation 
and a security interest in or a lease of 
specific goods, but a charter or other con­
tract involving the use or hire of a vessel is 
not chattel paper. When a transaction is 
evidenced both by such a security agreement 
or a lease and by an instrument or a series 
of instruments, the ~:,rroup of writings taken 
together constitutes chattel paper; 

(c) "Collateral" means the property subject to a 
security interest and includes accounts and 
chattel paper which have been sold; 

(d) "Debtor" means the person who owes pay­
ment or other performance of the obligation 
secured, whether or not he owns or has 
rights in the collateral, and includes the 
seller of accounts or chattel paper. Where 
the debtor and the owner of the collateral 
are not the same person, the term "debtor" 
means the owner of the collateral in any 
provision of the article dealing with the 
collateral, the obligor in any provision deal­
ing with the obligation, and may include 
both where the context so requires; 

(e) "Deposit account" means a demand, time, 
savings, passbook or like account maintained 
with a bank, savings and loan association, 
credit union or like organization, other than 
an account evidenced by a certificate of de­
posit; 

(f) "Document'' means document of title as 
defined in the general definitions of Article 
1 (Section 1-201), and a receipt of the kind 
described in subsection (2) of Section 7-201; 

(g) "Encumbrance'' includes real estate mort­
gagi.3 and other liens on real estate and all 
other rights in real estate that are not own­
_.,.!""l,iY),int~,rests; 

(h) "Goods" includes all things which are mova­
ble at the time the security interest attaches 
or which are fixtures (Section 9~13), but 
does not include money, documents, instru­
ments, accounts, chattel paper, general in­
tangibles, or minerals or the like, including 
oil and gas, before extraction; 

(i) "Instrument" means a negotiable instru­
ment, defined in Section 3-104, or a security 
defined in Section 8-102, or any other writ­
ing which evidences a right to the payment 
of money and is not itself a security agree­
ment or lease and is of a type which is in 
ordinary course of business transferred by 
delivery with any necessary endorsement or 
assignment; 

(j) "Mortgage" means a consensual interest cre­
ated by a real estate mortgage, a trust deed 
on real estate, or the like; 

(k) An advance is made "pursuant to commit­
ment" if the secured party has bound him­
self to make it, whether or not a subsequent 
event of default or other event not within 
his control has relieved or may relieve him 
from his obligation; 

(I) "Security agreement" means an agreement 
which creates or provides for a security in­
terest; 

(m) "Secured party" means a lender, seller or 
other person in whose favor there is a se­
curity interest, including a person to whom 
accounts or chattel paper have been sold. 
When the holders of obligations issued un­
der an indenture of trust, equipment trust 
agreement or the like are represented by a 
trustee or other person, the representative 
is the se.cured party; and 

(n) "Transmitting utility" means any person 
primarily engaged in the railroad, street 
railway or trolley bus business, the electric 
or electronics communications transmission 
business, the transmission of goods by pipe­
line, or the transmission or the production 
and transmission of electricity, steam, gas or 
water, or the provision of sewer service. 

(2) Other definitions applying to this article and 
the sections in which they appear are: 

"Account". Section 9-106. 
"Attach". Section 9-203. 
"Construction mortgage". Section 9-313(1). 
"Consumer .goods". Section 9-109(1). 
"Equipment". Section 9-109(2). 
"Farm products". Section 9-109(3). 
"Fixture". Section 9-313. 
"Fixture filing". Section 9-313. 
"General intangibles". Section 9-106. 
"Inventory". Section 9-109(4). 
"Lien creditor". Section 9~01(3). 
"Proceeds". Section 9~06(1). 
"Purchase money security interest". Section 9-

107. 
"United States". Section 7 of this acl1 

(3) The following definitions in other articles ap-
ply to this article: 

"Check". Section 3-104. 
"Contract for sale". Section 2-106. 
"Holder in due course". Section ~02. 
"Note". Section 3-104. 
"Sale". Section 2-106. 

(4) In addition Article 1 contains general defini­
tions and principles of construction and interpreta­
tion applicable throughout this article. 
Laws 1961, p. 163, § 9-105; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 9. 

I Section 9-103.1 of this tiUe. 
Chattel Mortgages s:o 1 et seq. 
Pledges -.1. 
Sales ~450. 
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In re MrClain. C.A .Okl .. "7 f.2d 241 (1971), certiorari deniL-d 92 
S.Ct. ~. 40S U.S 91&. liO L.Ed.2d 788. • 

§ 9-106. Definition11: .. Account"; "General In­
tangibles" 

"Account" means any right to payment for goods 
sold or leased or for services rendered which is not 
evidenced by an instrument or chattel paper, wheth­
er or not it has been earned by performance. 

"General intangibles" means any personal proper­
ty, including things in action, other than goods, 
accounts, chattel paper, documents, instruments and 
money. All rights to payment earned or unearned 
under a charter or other contract involving the use 
or hire of a vessel and all rights incident to the 
charter or contract arc accounts. 
Laws 1961, p. 164, § 9- 106; Law11 1981, c. 194, § 10. 

Chattel Mortgagc6 ,..I et seq. 
Pledges .-1. 
Sales -=-450. 

Construction and application 
Utica NaL Bank and Truat Co. v. A!ISOCial.ed Producers Co., Okl., 

622 p .2d 1061 (1980). 
Under Uniform Commcrdal Code, accounta receivable and con­

tract. righta cannot be da.uified u goods; goods include only 
consumer goods, equipment, farm producta and inventory. Mitchell 
Y. Shepherd Mall Slate Bank, D.C.Okl., 324 F.Supp. 1029, affirmed 
458 r .2d 100. 

§ 9-107. Definition: "Purchase Money Security 
Interest" 

A security interest is a "purchase money security 
interest" to the extent that it is 

(a) taken or retained by the seller of the collat­
eral to secure all or part of its price; or 

(b) taken by a person who by making advances 
or incurring an obligation gives value to 
enable the debtor to acquire rights in or the 
use of collateral if such value is in fact so 
used. -

Laws 1961, p. 165, § 9-107. 
Chattel Mortgagt'!!! -1 rt seq . 
Pled~ .-1. 
Sales -=-450. 

§ 9-108. When After-Acquired Collateral Not 
~urity for Antecedent Debt 

Where a secured party makes an advance, incurs 
an obligation, releases a perfected security interest, 
or otherwise gives new value which is to be secured 
in whole or in part by after-acquired property his 
security interest in the after-acquired collateral shall 
be deemed to be taken for new value and not as 
security for an antecedent debt if the debtor ac­
quires his rights in such collateral either in the 
onlinary course of his business or under a contract of 
purchase made pursuant to the security agreement 
within a reasonable time after new value is given. 
Laws 1961, p. 165, § 9-108. 

Chattel Morlg&ife' ~124. 
Pledife' -=-19, 20. 
Sales ,...467. 

§ 9-109. ClassifiC'ation of Goods; "ConHumer 
Goods"; ••Equipment"; "Farm Produc-ta"; "lnven· 
tory" 

Goods are 

(1) "consumer goods" if they are used or bought 
for use primarily for personal, family or houliChold 
purposes; 

(2) "equipment" if they are used or bought for 
use primarily in business (including farming or a 
profession) or by a debtor who is a nonprofit organi­
zation or a governmental subdivision or agency or if 
the goods are not included in the definitions of 
inventory, farm products or consumer goods; 

(3) "farm products" if they are crops or livest.ock 
or supplies used or produced in farming operations 
or if they are products of crops or liveslock in their 
unmanufactured states (such as ginned cotton, wool­
clip, maple syrup, milk and eggs), and if they are in 
the possession of a debtor engaged in raising, fatten­
ing, grazing or other farming operations. If goods 
are farm products they are neither equipment nor 
inventory; 

(4) "inventory" if they are held by a person who 
holds them for sale or lease or to be furnished under 
contracts of service or if he has so furnished them, 
or if they are raw materials, work in process or 
materials used or consumed in a business. Inventory 
of a person is not to be classified as his equipment. 
Laws 1961, p. 165, § 9-109. 

Chattel Mortgages ¢=> 11 et seq., 116 et seq. 
Pledges ~20. 
Sales =-467. 

Construction and application 
Under Uniform Commercial Code, accounta receivable and con­

tract righ!J! cannot be classified .. goods; goods ineludr only 
consumer goods, equipment, farm produeiJ! and inventory. Mitchell 
v. Shepherd Mall Slate Bank, D.C.Okl., 324 F.Supp. 1029, affirmed 
458 F .2d 700. 

Under Uniform Commercial Code, classification ia not ordinarily 
a matter of intent of parties but a quf:'ltion of law applied lo facta 
ouo they exist. Mitchell v. Shepherd Mall Slate Bank, D.C.Okl., 824 
F.Supp. 1029, affirmed 458 F .2d 700. 

Under Uniform Commercial Code, classifications are not intended 
to describe or create security interest. Mitchell v. Shepherd Mall 
Slate Bank, D.C.Okl., 824 F .Supp. 1029, affirmed 458 F .2d 700. 

Bankruptcy 
In re McClain, C.A.Okl., 4-47 F .2d 241 {1971). certiorari denied 112 

S.CL 948, 405 U.S. 918, 80 L.Ed.2d 788. 

Equipment 
National Bank of Commeree v. First Nat. Bank & Trual Co. of 

Tulsa, Okl., "6 P.2d 27'7. 

Inventory 
National Bank of Commeree v. F irst Nat. Bank & Trual Co. of 

Tulsa, Okl., "6 P.2d 27'7. 

§ 9-110. Sufficiency of Description 
For the purposes of this article any description of 

personal property or real estate is sufficient whether 
or not it is specific if it reasonably identifies what is 
described. 
Laws 1961, p. 165, § 9-110. 

Chattel Mortgages .-47. 
Pledges ,...18. 
Sales ,...461. 
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§ 9-111. Applicability of Bulk Transfer Lawa 
The creation of a security interest is not a bulk 

tran~fer under Article 6 (see Section 6-103). 
Lawa 1961, p. 165, § 9-111. 

Fraudulent Conveyance6 -=-41. 

§ 9-112. Where Collateral is Not Owned by 
Debtor 

Unless otherwise agreed, when a secured party 
knows that collateral is owned by a person who is 
not the debtor, the owner of the collateral is entitled 
to receive from the secured party any surplus under 
Section 9-502(2) or under Section 9-504(1), and is 
not liable for the debt or for any deficiency after 
resale, and he has the same right as the debtor 

(a) to receive statements under Section 9-208; 
(b) to receive notice of and to object to a se­

cured party's proposal to retain the collater­
al in satisfaction of the indebtedness under 
Section 9-505; 

(c) to redeem the collateral under Section 9-
506; 

(d) to obtain injunctive or other relief under 
Section 9-507(1); and 

(e) to recover losses caused to him under Sec­
tion 9-208(2). 

Laws 1961, p. 165, § 9-112. 
Sale8 t2452. 

§ 9-113. Security Interests Arising Under Arti­
cle on Sales 

A security interest arising solely under the article 
on Sales (Article 2) is subject to the provisions of 
this article except that to the extent that and so 
long as the debtor does not have or does not lawfully 
obtain possession of the goods 

(a) no security agreement is necessary to make 
the security interest enforceable; and 

(b) no filing is required to perfect the security 
~ • interest; and 

(c) the rights of the secured party on default by 
the debtor are governed by the article on 
Sales (Article 2). 

Laws 1961, p. 165, § 9-118. 
Chattel Mortgages -=so et seq. 
Pledget ~8. 
Sales ~472. 

§ 9-114. Consignment 
(1) A person who delivers goods under a consign­

ment which is not a security interest and who would 
be required to file under this article by paragraph 
(3Xc) of Section 2-326 has priority over a secured 
party who is or becomes a creditor of the consignee 
and who would have a perfected security interest in 
the goods if they were the property of the consignee, 
and also has priority with respect to identifiable cash 
proceeds received on or before delivery of the goods 
to a buyer, if: 

(a) the consignor complies with the filing provi­
sion of the article on Sales with respect to 
consignments {paragraph {3Xc) of Section 
2-326) before the consignee receives po~ses­
sion of the goods; and 

(b) the consignor gives notification in writing to 
the holder of the security interest if the 
holder has filed a financing statement cover­
ing the same types of goods before the date 
of the filing made by the consignor; and 

(c) the holder of the security interest receives 
the notification within five (5) years before 
the consignee receives possession of the 
goods; and 

(d) the notification stales that the consignor 
expects to deliver goods on consignment to 
the consignee,· describing the goods by item 
or type. 

{2) In the case of a consignment which is not a 
security interest and in which the requirements of 
the preceding subsection have not been met, a per­
son who delivers goods to another is subordinate to a 
person who would have a perfected security interest 
in the goods if they were the property of the debtor. 
Laws 1981, c. 194, § 11. 

Secured Transactions *='161. 

PART 2. VALIDITY OF SECURITY AGREEMENTS AND 
RIGHTS OF PARTIES THERETO 

§ 9-201. General Validity of Security Agree­
ment 

Except as otherwise provided by this act a securi- -
ty agreement is effective according to its terms 
between the parties, against purchasers of the collat­
eral and against creditors. Nothing in this article 
validates any charge or practice illegal under any 
statute or regulation thereunder governing usury, . 
small loans, retail installment sales, or the like, or 
extends the application of any such statute or regu­
lation to any transaction not otherwise subject 
thereto. 
Laws 1961; p. 166, § 9-201. 

Chattel Mortgages *=>78 et seq. 
Pledges -=-1. 
Sales -=-459. 

§ 9-202. Title to Collateral Immaterial 
Each provision of this article with regard to 

rights, obligations and remedies applies whether title 
to collateral is in the secured party or in the debtor.· 
Laws 1961, p. 166, § 9-202. 

Chattel Mortgsget -=129. 
Pledges t26. 
Sales -=-459. 

§ 9-203. Attachment and Enforceability of Se­
curity Interest; Proceeds, Formal Requisites 

(1) Subject to the provisions of Section 4-208 on _ 
the security interest of a collecting bank and Section 
9-113 on a security interest arising under the article 
on Sales, a security interest is not enforceable 
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against the debtor or third parties with respect to 
the collateral and docs not attach unless: 

(a) the collateral is in the pollllcssion of the 
secured party pursuant to agreement, or the 
debtor has signed a security agreement 
which contains a description of the c.ollater­
al, and in addition, when the security inter­
est covers crops growing or to be grown or 
timber to be cut, a description of the land 
concerned; and 

(b) value has been given; and 
(c) the debtor has rights in the collateral. 

(2) A security interest attaches when it becomes 
enforceable against the debtor with respect to the 
collateral. Attachment occurs as soon as all of the 
events specified in subsection (1) have taken place 
unless explicit agreement postpones the time of at­
taching. 

(3) UnJpss otherwise agreed, a security agreement 
gives the secured party the rights to proceeds pro­
vided by Section 9-306. 

(4) A transaction, although subject to this article, 
may also be subject to the Consumer Credit Code, to 
the extent applicable, and in the case of conflict 
between the provisions of this article and any such 
statute, the provisions of such statute control. Fail­
ure to comply with any applicable statute has only 
the effect which is specified therein. 
Laws 1961, p. 166, § 9-203; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 12. 
Construction and application 

In re Dean &. Jean F&~~hiona, Inc., D.C.Okl., 329 F.Supp. 663 
(1971); Mitchell v. Shepherd Mall State Bank, D.C.Okl., 324 F.Supp. 
1029, affirmed 458 F.2d 700; Wilmot v. Central Oklahoma Gravel 
Corp~ OklApp., 620 P.2d 1350 (1980). 

§ 9-204. After-Acquired Property; Future Ad­
vances 

(1) Except as provided in subsection (2) of this 
section a security agreement may provide that any 
or all obligations covered by the security agreement 
are to be secured by after-acquired collateral. 

(2) No security interest attaches under an after­
~-uired property clause to consumer goods other 
than accessions (Section 9-314) when given as addi­
tional, security unless the debtor acquires rights in 
them within ten (10) days after the secured party 
gives value. 

(3) Obligations covered by a security agreement 
may include future advances or other value whether 
or not the advances or value are given pursuant to 
c:::mmitment (subsection (1) of Section 9-105). 
1 1wa 1961, p. 166, § 9-204; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 18. 

Chattel Mortgages ~41 et seq. 
PledgeJ *" J et seq. 
Sal~ -=o45(). 

F .<ture advance& 
Security NaL Bank &. Trust Co. of Nonnan v. Denuply Profe,. 

aional Plan. Okl., 617 P .2d 1340 ( 1980). 

§ 9-205. Use or Disposition of Collateral With­
out Accounting Permissible 

A security in~rest is not invalid or fraudulent 
against creditors by reason of liberty in the debtor 

to use, commingle or dispose of all or part of the 
collateral, including returned or repossessed goods, 
or to collect or compromise accounts or chattel pa­
per, or to accept the return of goods or make repos­
sessions, or· to use, commingle or dispose of proceeds, 
or by reason of the failure of the secured party to 
require the debtor to account for proceeds or replace 
collateral. This section does not relax the require­
ments of possession where perfection of a security 
interest depends upon possession of the collateral by 
the secured party or by a bailee. 
Laws 1961, p. 167,- § 9-ro5; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 14. 

Chattel Mortgages *'»78. 
Fraudulent Conveyances ~47, 131 et seq. 
Pl<->dges ~26 et seq. 
Sales *=464. 

§ 9-206. Agreement Not to Assert Defenses 
Against Assignee; Modification of Sales Warran­
ties Where Security Agreement Exists 

(1) Subject to any statute or decision which estab­
lishes a different rule for buyers or lessees of con­
sumer goods, an agreement by a buyer or lessee that 
he will not assert against an assignee any claim or 
defense which· he may have against the seller or 
lessor is enforceable by an assignee who takes his 
assignment for value, in good faith and without 
notice of a claim or defense, except as to defenses of 
a type which may be asserted against a holder in due 
course of a negotiable instrument under the article 
on Commercial Paper (Article 3). A buyer who as 
part of one transaction signs both a negotiable in­
strument and a security agreement makes such an 
agreement. 

(2) When a seller retains a purchase money securi­
ty interest in goods the article on Sales (Article 2) 
governs the sale and any disclaimer, limitation or 
modification of the seller's warranties. 
Laws 1961, p. 167, § 9-~; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 15. 

Sales *'>226 et seq. 

§ 9-207. Rights and Duties When Collateral is 
in Secured Party's Possession 

(1) A secured party must use reasonable care in 
the custody and preservation of collateral in his 
possession. In the case of an instrument or chattel 
paper reasonable care includes taking necessary 
steps to preserve rights against prior parties unless 
otherwise agreed. 

(2) Unless otherwise agreed, when collateral is in 
the secured party's possession 

(a) reasonable expenses (including the cost of 
any insurance and payment of taxes or other 
charges) incurred in the custody, preserva­
tion, use or operation of the collateral are 
chargeable to the debtor and are secured by 
the collateral; 

(b) the risk of accidental loss or damage is on 
the debtor to the extent of any deficiency in 
any effective insurance coverage; 
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(e) the ~~ured party may hold as additional 
securit,y any increase or profits (except mon­
ey) recci\·ed from the collateral, but money 
so received, unless remitted to the debtor, 
shall he applied in reduction of the secured 
obligation; 

{d) the secured party must keep the collateral 
identifiable but fungible collateral may be 
commingled; 

(e) the secured party may repledge the collater­
al upon terms which do not impair the debt­
or's right to redeem iL 

{3) A secured party is liable for any loss caused by 
his failure to meet any obligation imposed by the 
preceding subsections but does not lose his security 
interesL 

(4) A secured party may usc or operate the collat­
eral for the purpose of preserving the collateral or 
its value or pursuant to the order of a court of 
appropriate jurisdiction or, except in the case of 
consumer goods, in the manner and to the extent 
provided in the security agreement. 
Laws 1961, p. 167, § 9-207. 

Chattel Mortgage~ ca=o 159 el seq. 
Pledg~ ~ 26 et BeCJ· 
Salu ct=o467. 

Prl!!&l!!rvation of valul!! 

Reed v. Ct!ntral NaL Bank of Alva, C.A.Okl., 421 F.2d 113. 

§ 9-208. Request for Statement of Account or 
List of Collateral 

(1) A debtor may sign a statement indicating 
what he believes to be the aggregate amount of 
unpaid indebtedness as of a specified date and may 
send it to the secured party with a request that the 
statement be approved or correclt:d and returned to 
the debtor. When the security agreement or any 
other record kept by the secured party identifies the 
collateral a debtor may similarly request the secured 
party to approve or correct a list of _the collateral. 

(2) The secured party must comply with such a 
request within two (2) ~eeks after receipt by send­
ing, a written correction or approval. If the secured 
pl1fty claims a security interest in all of a particular 
type of collateral owned by the debtor he may 
indicate that fact in his reply and need not approve 
or correct" an itemized list of such collateral. If the 
~red party without reasonable excuse fails to 
comply he is liable for any loss caused to the debtor 
thereby; and if the debtor has properly included in 
his request a good faith statement of the obligation 
or a list of the collateral or both the secured party 
may claim a security interest only as shown in the 
statement against persons misled by his failure to 
comply. If he no longer has ~n interest in t~e 
obligation or collateral at the tJme the request IS 

received he must disclose the name and address of 
any successor in interest known to him and he is 
liable for any loss caused to the debtor as a result of 
failure to disclose. A successor in interest is not 

subject to this section until a request is received by 
him. 

(3) A debtor is entitled to such a statement once 
every six (6) months without charge. The secured 
party may require payment of a charge not exceed­
ing Ten Dollars ($10.00) for each additional state­
ment furnished. 
Laws 1961, p. 168, § 9-208. 

Chattel Mortgagu -116 et tJeq. 
Pledge$ <~=>44 et IJefl· 
SaJu <~=>461. 

PART 8. RIGHTS OF THIRD PARTIES; PERFECTED AND 
UNPERFECTED SECURITY INTERESTS; RULES 

OF PRIORITY 

§ 9-301. Persons Who Take Priority Over lin­
perfected Se-t'urity Interests; Right of ''Lien. Credi­
tor" 

(1) Except as otherwise provided in subsection (2) 
of this section, an unperfected security interest is 
subordinate to the rights of: 

(a) persons entitled to priority under Section 
9-312; 

(b) a person who becomes a lien creditor before 
the security interest is perfected; 

(c) in the case of goods, instruments, docu­
ments, and chattel paper, a person who is 
not a secured party and who is a transferee 
in bulk or other buyer not in ordinary course 
of business, or is a buyer of farm products in 
the ordinary course of business, to the extent 
that he gives value and receives delivery of 
the collateral without knowledge of the se­
curity interest and before it is perfected; or 

(d) in the case of accounts and general intangi­
bles, a person who is not a secured party and 
who is a transferee to the extent that he 
gives value without knowledge of the securi­
ty interest and before it is perfected. 

(2) If the secured party files with respect to a 
purchase money security interest before or within 
ten {10) days after the debtor receives possession of 
the collateral, he takes priority over the rights of a 
transferee in bulk or of a lien creditor which arise 
between the time the security interest attaches and 
the time o.f filing. 

(3) A •iien creditor" means a creditor who has 
acquired a lien on the property involved by attach­
ment, levy or the like and includes an assignee for 
benefit of creditors from the time of assignment, 
and a trustee in bankruptcy from the date of the 
filing of the petition or a receiver in equity from the 
time of appointmenL 

(4) A person who becomes a lien creditor while a 
security interest is perfected takes subject to the 
security interest only to the extent that it secures 
advances made before he becomes a lien creditor or 
within forty-five (45) days thereafter or is made 
without knowledge of the lien or pursuant to a 
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commitment entered into without knowledge of the 
lien. 
Lawa 1961, p. 168, § 9-301; Lawa 1981, c. 194, § · ]6. 
Chat~/ MortJ(~ o=-JS7 et aeq. 
Pledp ~28. 
SAiu -474. 

Construction •nd application 
In re McClain, C.A.Okl., 447 F .2d 241 (1971), certiorari denied 92 

S.Ct. 948, 405 U.S. 918, SO L.Ed.2d 788; Agriat.or Credit Corp. v. 
Unruh, Okl., 671 P .2d 1220 ( 1971). 

Billnkruptcy 
In re McClain, C.A.Okl., 447 F.2d 241 (1971), certiorari denied 92 

S.CL 943, 405 U.S. 918, SO L.Ed.2d 788. 

§ 9-302. When Filing is Required to Perfect 
Security Interest-Security Interests to Which Fil­
ing Provisions of This Article Do Not Apply 

(1} A financing statement must be filed to perfect · 
all security interests except the following: 

(a} a security interest in collateral in possession 
of the secured party under Section 9-305; 

(b) a security interest temporarily perfected in 
instruments or documents without delivery 
under Section 9-304 or in proceeds for a 
ten-day period under Section 9-306; 

(c) a security interest created by an assignment 
of a beneficial interest in a trust or a dece­
dent's estate; 

(d) an assignment of accounts which does not, 
alone or in conjunction with other assign­
ments to the same assignee, transfer a sig­
nificant part of the outstanding accounts of 
the assignor; 

(e) a security interest of a collecting bank (Sec­
lion 4-208} or arising under the article on 
Sales (see Section 9-113) or covered in sub­
section (3) of this section; or 

(f) an assignment for the benefit of all the 
creditors of the transferor, and subsequent 
transfers by the assignee thereunder. 

(2) If a secured party assigns a perfected security 
inte!OC3t,. rw> ~ filing under this article is required in 
order to continue the perfected status of the security 
interest against creditors of and transferees from 
the original debtor. 

(3) The filing of a financing statement otherwise 
required by this article is not necessary or effective 
to perfect a security interest in property subject to: 

(a) a statute or treaty of the United States 
which provides for a national or internation­
al registration or a national or international 
certificate of title or which specifies a place 
of filing different from that specified in this 
article for filing of the security interest; or 

(b) a statute of this state which provides for 
central filing of, or which requires indication 
or delivery for indication on a certificate of 
title of, such security interests in such prop­
erty; but during any period in which collat­
eral is inventory held for sale by a person 

who Js m the business of selling goods of 
that kind, the filing provisions of this llrticle 
(Part 4) apply to a security interest in that 
collateral created by him as debtor; or 

(c) a certificate of title statute of another juris­
diction under' the law of which delivery for 
or indication of a securitv interest on the 
certificate is required as ; condition of per­
fection (subsection (2) of Section 7 of this 
act). 

(4) Compliance with a statute or treaty described 
in subsection (3) of this section is equivalent to the 
filing of a financing statement under this article 
and a security interest in property subject to th~ 
statute or treaty can be perfected only by compli­
ance therewith except as provided in Section 7 of 
this act1 on multiple state transactions. Duration 
and renewal of perfection of a security interest 
perfected by compliance with the statute or treaty 
are governed by the provisions of the statute or 
treaty; in other respects the security interest is 
subject to this article. 
Laws 1961, p. 169, § 9-302; Laws 1977, e. 223, § 1, eff. July 
1, 1978; Laws 1978, c. 135, § 1, eff. July l, 1979; Lawa 
1981, c. 194, § 17. 

I Section 9- 103.1 of this title. 
Chattel Mortgages ¢=>J44 et aeq. 
Pledges =-23. 
Sales ¢:>472(2}, 474(2). 

§ 9-303. When Security Interest is Perfected; 
Continuity of Perfection 

(1) A security interest is perfected when it has 
attached and when all of the applicable steps re­
quired for perfection have been taken. Such steps 
are specified in Sections 9-302, 9-304, 9-305 and 
9-306. If such steps are taken before the security 
interest attaches, it is perfected at the time when it 
attaches. 

(2) If a security interest is originally perfected in 
any way permitted under this article and is subse­
quently perfected in some other way under this 
article, without an intermediate period when it was 
unperfected, the security interest shall be deemed to 
be perfected continuously for the purposes of this 
article. 
Laws 1961, p. 169, § 9-303. 

Chattel Mortgages =-188. 
Pledges =-22. 
Sales =-472 to 474. 

Construction and application 
Security State Bank of Wewoka v. Dooley, Oki.App., 60« P .2d 153 

(1979); Mort.>n Booth Co. v. Tiara Furniture, Inc., Okl., 6M P.2d 
210 (1977). 

§ 9-304. Perfection of Security Interest in In­
struments. Documents and Goods Covered by Doc­
uments; Perfection by Permissive Filing; Tempo­
rary Perfection Without Filing or Transfer of Pos· 
session 

(1) A security interest in chattel paper or negotia­
ble documents may be perfected by filing. A securi-

. , 

I 

I 
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ty interest in money or instruments other than 
instruments which constitute part of dhattel paper, 
can be perfected only by the secured party's taking 
posscsston, except as provided in subsections (4) and 
(5) of this section and subsections (2) and (3) of 
Section 9-306 on proceeds. , 

. (2) Durin_g the period that goods are in the posses­
SIOn of the tssuer of a negotiable document therefor, 

. a security interest in the goods is perfected by 
perfecting a security interest in the document, and 
any security interest in the goods otherwise perfect­
ed during such period is subject thereto. 

(3) A security interest in goods in the possession 
of a bailee other than one who has issued a negotia­
ble document therefor is perfected by issuance of a 
document in the name of the secured party or by the 
bailee's receipt of notification of the secured party's 
interest or by filing as to the goods. 

(4) A security interest in instruments or negotia­
ble documents is perfected without filing or the 
taking of possession for a period of twenty-one (21) 
days from the time it attaches to the extent that it 
arises for new value given under a written security 
agreemenL 

(5) A security interest remains perfected for a 
period of twenty-one (21) days without filing where 
a secured party having a perfected security interest 
in an instrument, a negotiable document or goods in 
possession of a bailee other than one who has issued 
a negotiable document therefor 

(a) makes available to the debtor the goods or 
documents representing the goods for the 
purpose of ultimate sale or exchange or for 
the purpose of loading, unloading, storing, 
shipping, transshipping, manufacturing, pro­
cessing or otherwise dealing with them in a 
manner preliminary to their sale or ex­
change, between but priority between con­
flicting security interests in the goods is 
subject to subsection (3) of Section 9-312; 

.! . :&. or 
(b) delivers the instrument to the debtor for the 

purpose of ultimate sale or exchange or of 
presentation, collection, renewal or registra­
tion of transfer. 

(6) After the twenty-one-day period in subsections 
(4) and (5) of this section perfection depends upon 
compliance with applicable provisions of this article. 
Laws 1961, p. 169, § ~; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 18. 

Chattel Mortgages c= 133 et seq. 
Pledge~J -=-22. 
Sa/elf -=472--474. 

§ 9-305. When Possession by Secured Party 
Perfects Security Interest Without Filing 

A security interest in letters of credit and advices 
of credit (subsection (2)(a) of Section 5-116), goods, 
instruments, money, negotiable documents or chattel 
paper may be perfected by the secured party's tak­
ing possession of the collateral. If such collateral 

other than goods covered by a neg~tiable document 
is held by a bailee, the secured party is deemed to 
have possession from the time the bailee reccivea 
notification of the secured party's interest. A secur­
ity interest is perfected by pos.<~ession from the time 
possession is taken without relation back and contin­
ues only so long as possession is retained, unlesa 
otherwise specified in this article. The security in­
terest may be otherwise perfected as provided in this 
article before or after the period of possession by the 
secured party. 
Laws 1961, p. 170, § 9-305; Law11 1981, c. 194, § 19. 

Chattel Mortgage~J ~133. 
Pledges <=22. 
Sales <=472 et IU!Q. 

Construction and application 
O'Dell v. Kunkel'a, Inc., Okl.. 1>81 P.2d 878 (1978); Morton Booth 

Co. v. Tiara Furniture, Inc., Okl., 564 P.2d 210 (1977). 

§ 9-306. "Proceeds"; Secured Party's Rights on 
Disposition of Collateral 

(1) "Proceeds" includes whatever is received upon 
the sale, exchange, collection or other disposition of 
collateral or proceeds. Insurance payable by reason 
of loss or damage to the collateral is proceeds, except 
to the extent that it is payable to a person other 
than a party to the security agreemenL Money, 
checks, deposit accounts and the like are "cash pro­
ceeds". All other proceeds are "noncash proceeds". 

(2) Except where this article otherwise provides, a 
security interest continues in collateral, notwith­
standing sale, exchange or other disposition thereof, 
unless the disposition was authorized by the secured 
party in the security agreement or otherwise, and 
also continues in any identifiable proceeds including 
collections received by the debtor. 

(3) The security interest in proceeds is a continu­
ously perfected security interest if the interest in the 
original collateral was perfected, but it ceases to be 
a perfected security interest and becomes unperfect­
ed ten (10) days after receipt of the proceeds by the 
debtor unless: 

(a) a filed financing statement covers the origi­
nal collateral and the proceeds are collateral 
in which a security interest may be perfect­
ed by filing in the office or offices where the 
financing statement has been filed and, if 
the proceeds are acquired with cash pro­
ceeds, the description of collateral in the 
financing statement indicates the types of 
property constituting the proceeds; or 

(b) a filed financing statement covers the origi­
nal collateral and the proceeds are identifia­
ble cash proceeds; or 

(c) the security interest in the proceeds is per­
fected before the expiration of the ten-day 
period. 

Except as provided in this section, a security interest 
in proceeds can be perfected only by the methods or 
unoer the circumstances permitted in this article for 
original collateral of the same type. 
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(4) In the event of insolvency proceedings institut­
ed by or against a debtor, a secured party with a 
perfected security interest in proceeds has a perfect­
ed security interest only in the following proceeds: 

(a) identifiable noncash proceeds and separate 
deposit accounts containing only proceeds; 

(b) identifiable cash proceeds in the form of 
money which is neither commingled with 
other money nor deposited in a deposit 
account prior to the insolvency proceedings; 

(c) identifiable cash proceeds in the form of 
checks and the like which are not deposited 
in a deposit account prior to the insolvency 
proceedings; and 

(d) all cash and deposit accounts of the debtor, 
in which proceeds have been commingled 
with other funds, but the perfected security 
interest under this paragraph (d) is: 
(i) subject to any right of setoff; and 
(ii) limited to an amount not greater than 

the amount of any cash proceeds re­
ceived by the debtor within ten (10) 
days before the institution of the insol­
vency proceedings Jess the sum of: 

(I) the payments to the secured party on 
account of cash proceeds received by the 
debtor during such period, and 

(II) the cash proceeds received by the debt­
or during such period to which the se­
cured party is entitled under para­
graphs (a) through (c) of this subsec­
tion. 

(5) If a sale of goods results in an account or 
chattel paper which is transferred by the seller to a 
secured party and if the goods are returned to or are 
repossessed by the seller or the secured party, the 
following rules determine priorities: 

(a) If the goods were collateral at the time of 
sale for an indebtedness of the seller which 
is still unpaid, the original security interest 
attaches again to the goods and continues as 
a perfected security interest if it was per­
f~ted at the time when the goods were sold. 
If the security interest was originally per­
fected by a filing which is still effective, 
nothing further is required to continue the 
perfected status; in any other case, the se­
cured party must take possession of the re­
turned or repossessed goods or must file. 

(b) An unpaid transferee of the chattel paper 
has a security interest in the goods against 
the transferor. Such security interest is pri­
or to a security interest asserted under para­
graph (a) of this section to the extent that 
the transferee of the chattel paper was enti­
tled to priority under Section 9-308. 

(c) An unpaid transferee of the account has a 
security interest in the goods against the 
transferor. Such security interest is subor-

dinale to a security interest as!lcrted under 
paragraph (a) of this section. 

(d) A security interest of an unpaid transferee 
asserted under paragraph (b) or (c) of this 
section must be perfected for protection 
against creditors of the transferor and pur­
chasers of the returned or repossessed goods. 

Laws 1961, p. 170, § 9--306; Laws 1981, e. 194, § 20. 
Chattel Mortgages e=o 165 et seq. 
Pledges fJb> 27, 29. . 
Sales ~479. 

Construction and application. 
When mortpged goods are returned to or repossessed by dealer, 

original perfection of lien doet not automatically carry over to 
returned goods, but holder of chattel paper must either !Joke posaea­
sion of returned or re~ gooda or reperfect new """urity 
interest as to seller and file as to it to prot.ect ita security interesL 
Osborn v. Fint NaL Bank of Holdenville, Oki.App., 472 P.2d 440. 

Security interest of plaintiff bank. to which used car dealer 
assigned note and security agreement executed by pun:haaer of 
used car, and which neither took !""""""ion of car when it wu 
reJX>S3eSsed by dealer nor reper!ect.ed new eecurity interest u to 
dealer and filed u to dealer, had no priority over second used car 
dealer to which tint transferred vehicle, even if second dealer wu 
creditor of fint and even if second dealer's pun:haae of car waa 
brought about by cancellation of debL Osborn v. Fin~t NaL Bank 
oC Holdenville, Oki.App., 472 P.2d 440. 

Consent to sale 
Fin~t Nat. Bank and Trust Co. of Oklahoma City v. Iowa Beef 

Processon1, Inc., C.A.Okl., 626 F.2d 764 (1980). 

§ 9-307. Protection of Buyers of Goods 
(1) A buyer in ordinary course of business (subsec­

tion (9) of Section 1-201) other than a person buying 
farm products from a person engaged in farming 
operations takes free of a security interest created 
by his seller even though the security interest is 
perfected and even though the buyer knows of its 
existence. 

(2) A buyer other than a buyer in ordinary course 
of business (subsection (1) of this section) takes free 
of a security interest to the extent that it secures 
future advances made after the secured party ac­
quires knowledge of the purchase or more than 
forty-five (45) days after the purchase, whichever 
first occurs, unless made pursuant to a commitment 
entered into without knowledge of the purchase and 
before the expiration of the forty-five-day period. 
Laws 1961, p. 171, § 9-307; Laws 1981, e. 194, § 21. 

Chattel Mortgages ¢=224. 
Pledges -.43. 
Sales tS=>234{4), 473. 

§ 9-308. Purchase of Chattel Paper and Instru­
ments 

A purchaser of chattel paper or an instrument 
who gives new value and takes possession of it in the 
ordinary course of his business has priority over a 
security interest in the chattel paper or instrument: 

(a) which is perfected under Section 9-304 {per­
missive filing and temporary perfection) or 
under Section 9-306 (perfection as to pro­
ceeds) if he acts without knowledge that the 
specific paper or instrument is subject to a 
security interest; or 
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(b) which is claimed merely as proceeds of in­
ventory subject to a security interest (Sec­
tion 9-306), even though he knows (hat the 
specific paper or instrument is subject to the 
security intercsL 

Laws 1961, p. 171, § 9--308; Laws 1981, c. 194., § 22. 
Pledp -.43. 
Salu -.234(4), 478. 

§ 9-309. Protection of Purchasers of lnstru· 
ment and Document& 

Nothing in this article limits the rights of a holder 
in due course of a negotiable instrument (Section 
3-302) or a holder to whom a negotiable document 
of title has been duly negotiated (Section 7-501) or a 
bona fide purchaser of a security (Section 8-301) and 
such holders or purchasers take priority over an 
earlier security interest even though perfected. Fil­
ing under this article does not constitute notice of 
the security interest to such holders or purchasers. 
Laws 1961, p. 171, § 9-309. 

Bills and Notes -.s6S. 
Pledp *=-43. 
Sale~~ -.473. 

§ 9-310. Priority of Certain Liens Arising by 
Operation of Law 

When a person in the ordinary course of his busi· 
ness furnishes services or materials with respect to 
goods subject to a security interest, a lien upon 
goods in the possession of such person given by 
statute or rule of law for such materials or services 
takes priority over a perfected security interest un­
less the lien is statutory and the statute expressly 
provides otherwise. 
Laws 1961, p. 171, § 9-310. 

Chattel Mortgag-es -.138(1). 
Pledges .-Z3. 
Sales =474. 

Agister lien& 
Agriator Credit Corp. v. Unruh. Okl., 571 P.2d 1220 (1977). 

Auto repair& 
Commerce Acceptance of Oklahoma City, Inc.. v. Press, Okl., 428 

P.2d 213. 

Servicemen or materialmen 
SecUrity Nat. Bank and Trust Co. of Norman v. Reiginger, Okl., 

610 P.2d 1222 (1980); Earthme>vel'll, Inc.. v. Clarence L. Boyd Co., 
Inc:., Oki.App., 554 P .2d 877 (1976). . 

§ S-311. Alienability of Debtor's Rights; Judi­
cia) Proce88 

The debtor's rights in collateral may be voluntari­
ly or involuntarily transferred (by way of sale, cre­
ation of a security interest, attachment, levy, gar­
nishment or other judicial process) notwithstanding 
a provision in the security agreement prohibiting 
any transfer or making the transfer constitute a 
default, but the interest. so transferred is subject to 
the creditor's security interest if it is properly per­
fected, and nothing stated herein shall be construed 
to be inconsistent with 21 O.S., Section 1834. 
Laws 1961, p. 172, § 9-311. 

Chattel Mortgag-es -=218. 
Pledges -.43. • 
Sales -.472, 483. 

§ 9-312. Priorities Among Conflicting Security 
Interests in the Same Collateral 

(1) The rules of priority stated in other sections of 
this part and in the following sections shall govern 
when applicable: Section 4-208 with respect to the 
security interests of collecting banks in items being 
collected, accompanrng documents and proceeds; 
Section 7 of this act on security interests related to 
other jurisdictions; and Section 11 of this act! on 
consignments. 

(2) A perfected security interest in crops for new 
value given to enable the debtor to produce the crops 
during the production season and given not more 
than three (3) months before the crops become grow­
ing crops by planting or otherwise lakes priority 
over an earlier perfected security interest to the 
extent that such earlier interest secures obligations 
due more than six (6) months before the crops be­
come growing crops by planting or otherwise, even 
though the person giving new value had knowledge 
of the earlier security interesL 

{3) A perfected purchase money security interest 
in inventory has priority over a conflicting security 
interest in the same inventory and also has priority 
in identifiable cash proceeds received on or before 
the delivery of the inventory to a buyer if: 

(a) the purchase money security interest is per­
fected at the time the debtor receives pos­
session of the inventory; and 

(b) the purchase money secured party gives no­
tification in writing to the holder of the 
conflicting security interest, if the holder 
had filed a financing statement covering the 
same types of inventory (i) before the date 
of the filing made by the purchase money 
secured party, or (ii) before the beginning of 
the twenty-one-day period where the pur­
chase money security interest is temporarily 
perfected without filing or possession (sub­
section (5) of Section 9-304); and 

(c) the holder of the conflicting security interest 
receives the notification within five (5) years 
before the debtor receives possession of the 
inventory; and 

(d) the notification states that the person giving 
the notice has or expects to acquire a pur­
chase money security interest in inventory 
of the debtor, describing such inventory by 
item or type. 

(4) A purchase money security interest in collater­
al other than inventory has priority over a conflict­
ing security interest in the same collateral or its 
proceeds if the purchase money security interest is 
perfected at the time the debtor receives possession 
of the collateral or within ten (10) days thereafter. 

(5) In all cases not governed by other rules stated 
in this section, including cases of purchase money 
security interests which do not qualify for the spe­
cial priorities set forth in subsections (3) and (4) of 
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this St-ction, priority between connicting !lecurity 
interests in the same collateral shall be determined 
according to the following rules: 

(a) conflicting security interc!lts rank according 
to priority in time of filing or perfection. 
Priority dates from the time a filing is first 
made covering the collateral or the time the 
security interest is first perfected, which­
ever is earlier, provided that there is no 
period thereafter when there is neither fil­
ing nor perfection; and 

(b) so long as connicting security interest_, are 
unperfected, the first to attach has priority. 

(6) For the purposes of subsection (5) of this sec­
tion, a date of filing or perfection as to collateral is 
also a date of filing or perfection as to proceeds. 

(7) If future advances are made while a security 
interest is perfected by filing or the taking of pos­
session, the security interest has the same priority 
for the purposes of subsection (5) of this section with 
respect to the future advances as it does with re­
spect to the first advance. If a commitment is made 
before or while the security interest is so perfected, 
the security interest has the same priority with 
respect to advances made pursuant thereto. In oth­
er cases a perfected security interest has priority 
from the date the advance is made. 
Laws 1961, p. 172, § 9-312; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 23. 

I Section 9-103.1 of thio title. 
2 Section 9-114 or thi• title. 
Chattel Mortgage3 <a=o187 et seq. 
Pledlff'8 =-23. 
Sale!! =-474. 

Construction and application 
Where !inanc:ing atat.ement and purc:hase money lleeurily interest 

upon c:ollat.eral properly cl..,.,.ified as Nequipmenl" iJ filed in Oklah"" 
ma County within ten daya aft.er debt.or receives J>Os..-ession of the 
c:ollat.eral, il becomes a perleded purc:hue money aecurity int.erest, 
and hu priority over a conOic:ting aecurity interest in aame eollat.er­
al. National Bank of Commeru v. Firat Nat. Bank I. Trust Co. of 
Tulat., Okl~ 446 P .2d m. 

§ 9-313. Priority of Security Interests in Fix­
•· tu:-~ 

(1) In this section and in the provisions of Part 4 
of this article referring to fixture filing, unless the 
context otherwise requires: 

(a) Goods are "fixtures" when they become so 
related to particular rea) estate that an in­
terest in them arises under real estate law. 

(b) A "fixture filing" is the filing in the office 
where a mortgage on the real estate would 
be filed or recorded of a financing statement 
covering goods which are or are to become 
fixtures and conforming to the requirements 
of subsection (5) of Section 9-402. 

(c) A mortgage is a "construction mortgage" to 
the extent that it secures an obligation in­
curred for the construction of an improve­
ment on land including the acquisition cost 
of the land, if the recorded writing so indi­
cates. 

{2) A security interest under this article may be 
created in goods which are fixtures or may continue 
in goods which become fixtures, but no ~~ecurity 
interest exists under this article in ordinary building 
materials incorporated into an improvement on land. 

(3) This article does not prevent creation of an 
encumbrance upon fixtures pursuant to real estate 
law. 

(4) A perfected security interest in fixtures haa 
priority over the conflicting interest of an encum­
brancer or owner of the real estate when: 

(a) the security interest is a purchll8e money 
security interest; the interest of the encum­
brancer or owner arises before the goods 
become fixtures; the security interest ia 
perfected by a fixture filing before the 
goods become fixtures or within ten (10) 
days thereafter, and the debtor has an inter­
est of record in the real estate or ia in 
possession of the real estate; or 

(b) the security interest is perfected by a fix­
ture filing before the interest of the encum­
brancer or owner is of record; the security 
interest has priority over any conflicting 
interest of a predecessor in title of the en­
cumbrancer or owner, and the debtor hll8 an 
interest of record in the real estate or is in 
possession of . the real estate; or 

(c) the fixtures are readily removable factory or 
office machines or readily removable re­
placement_, of domestic appliances which are 
consumer goods, and before the goods be­
come fixtures, the security interest is per­
fected by any method permitted by this arti­
cle; or 

(d) the conflicting interest is a lien on the real 
estate obtained by legal or equitable pro­
ceedings after the security interest was per­
fected by any method permitted by this 
article. 

(5) A security interest in fixtures, whether or not 
perfected, has priority over the conflicting interest 
of an encumbrancer or owner of the real estate 
when: 

(a) the encumbrancer or owner has consented in 
writing to the security interest or has dis­
claimed an interest in the goods as fixtures; 
or 

(b) the debtor has a right to remove the" goods 
as against the encumbrancer or owner. If 
the debtor's right terminates, the priority of 
the security interest continues for a reasona­
ble time. 

(6) Notwithstanding paragraph (a) of subsection 
(4) of this section but otherwise subject to subsec­
tions (4) and (5) of this section, a security interest in 
fixtures is subordinate to a construction mortgage 
recorded before the goods become fixtures, if the 
goods become fixtures before the completion of the 
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construction. To the extent that is ~orivcn to refi­
nance a construction mortgage, a mortgage has this 
priority to the same extent as the construction·morl­
gage. 

(7) In cases not within the preceding subsections, 
a security interest in fixtures is subordinate to the 
conflicting interest of an encumbrancer or owner of 
the related real estate who is not the debtor. 

{8) When the secured party has priority over all 
owners and encumbrancers of the real estate, he 
may, on default, subject to the provisions of Part 5, 
remove his collateral from the real estate, but he 
must reimburse any encumbrancer or owner of the 
real estate who is not the debtor and who has not 
otherwise agreed for the cost of repair of any physi­
cal injury, but not for any diminution in value of the 
real estate caused by the absence of the goods re­
moved or by any necessity of replacing them. A 
person entitled to reimbursement may refuse per­
mission to remove until the secured party gives 
adequate security for the performance of this obliga­
tion. 
Laws 1961, p. 173, § 9--313; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 24. 

Chattel Mortgages ¢=> 137 et seq. 
Fixture< ¢=> 14 et seq., 22. 
Pledges .-zs. 
Sal~ ~465, 472 et aeq. 

§ 9-314. Accessions 
{1) A security interest in goods which attaches 

before they are installed in or affixed to other goods 
takes priority as to the goods installed or affixed 
(called in this section "accessions") over the claims of 
all persons to the whole except as stated in subsec­
tion (3) and subject to Section 9-315{1). 

(2) A security interest which attaches to goods 
after they become part of a whole is valid against all 
persons subsequently acquiring interests in the 
whole except as stated in subsection (3) but is invalid 
against any person with an interest in the whole at 
the time the security interest attaches to the goods 
who has not in writing consented to the security 
interest or disclaimed an interest in the goods as 
part of the whole. 
' (3) The security interests described in subsections 

(1) and (2) do not take priority over 
(a) a subsequent purchaser for value of any 

interest in the whole; or 
(b) a creditor with a lien on the whole subse­

quently obtained by judicial proceedings; or 
(c) a creditor with a prior perfected security 

interest in the whole to the extent that he 
makes subsequent advances 

if the subsequent purchase is made, the lien by 
judicial proceedings obtained or the subsequent ad­
'!ance under the prior perfected security interest is 
made or contracted for without knowledge of the 
security interest and before it is perfected. A pur­
chaser of the whole at a foreclosure sale other than 
the holder of a perfected security interest purchas-

ing at his own foreclosure sale is a subsequent 
purcha.~er within this section. 

(4) When under subsections (1) or (2) and (8) a 
secured party has an interest in accessions which baa 
priority over the claims of all persons who have 
interests in the whole, he may on default subject to 
the provisions of Part 5 remove his collateral from 
the whole but he must reimburse any encumbrancer 
or owner of the whole who is not the debtor and who 
has not otherwise agreed for the cost of repair of 
any physical injury but not for any diminution in 
value of the whole caused by the absence of the 
goods removed or by any necessity for replacing 
them. A person entitled to reimbursement may 
refuse permission to remove until the secured party 
gives adequate security for the performance of this 
obligation. 
Laws 1961, p. 173, § 9--314. 

Accession ¢=> 2. 

§ 9-315. Priority When Goods Are Commingled 
or Processed 

(1) If a security interest in goods was perfected 
and subsequently the goods or a part thereof have 
become part of a product or mass, the security 
interest continues in the product or mass if 

(a) the goods are so manufactured, processed, 
assembled or commingled that their identity 
is lost in the product or mass; or 

(b) a financing statement covering the original 
goods also covers the product into which the 
goods have been manufactured, processed or 
assembled. 

In a case to which paragraph (b) applies, no separate 
security interest in that part of the original goods 
which has been manufactured, processed or assem­
bled into the product may be claimed under Section 
9-314. 

(2) When under subsection (1) more than one se­
curity interest attaches to the product or mass, they 
rank equally according to the ratio that the cost of 
the goods to which each interest originally attached 
bears to the cost of the total product or mass. 
Laws 1961, p. 174, § 9--315. 

Chattel Mortgages ¢=>J37 et seq. 
Confusion of Goods ¢28, 9, 11. 
Pledges ¢=> 23. 
Sales ¢2472 et seq. 

§ 9--316. Priority Subject to Subordination 
Nothing in this article prevents subordination by 

agreement by any person entitled to priority. 
Laws 1961, p. 174, § 9--316. 

Chattel Mortgages *"' 137 et seq. 
Pledges ¢223. 
Sales ¢2472 et seq. 

Construction and applicatiOn 
Legal priority of security int.erea!JI perfected by chronological 

order of filing may be subordinated by a~ment between credi­
tors who need not east agreement in any particular form and may 
make verbal agreemenL Williams v. First Nat. Bank & Trust Co. 
of Vinita, Okl., 482 P.2d 595. 
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§ 9-317. Se-curtd Party Not Obligattd on Con-
tract of Debtor ·. 

The mere existence of a security interest or au­
thority given to the debtor to dispose of or use 
collateral does not impose contract or tort liability 
upon the secured party for the debtor's acts or 
omissions. 
Lawa 1961, p. 17(, § 9-317. 

Chstt.el Morlg11.~ ¢;.J58 et seq. 
Pled1fC3 Cbo 26 el seq. 
Ssle:. <bo472. 

§ 9-318. Defenses Against Assignee; Modifica­
tion of Contract After Notification of Assignment; 
Term Prohibiting Assignment Ineffective; Identi­
fication and Proof of Assignment 

(1) Unless an account debtor has made an enforce­
able agreement. not to assert defenses or claims 
arising out. of a sale or lease as provided in Section 
9-206 the rights of an assignee are subject to: 

(a) all the terms of the contract between the 
account. debtor and assignor and any defense 
or claim arising therefrom; and 

(b) any other defense or claim of the account 
debtor against the assignor which accrues 
before the account debtor receives notifica­
tion of the assignmenL 

(2) So far as the right to payment or a part 
thereof under an assigned contract has not been 
fully earned by performance, and notwithstanding 
notification of the assignment, any modification of 
or substitution for the contract made in good faith 
and in accordance with reasonable commercial stan­
dards is effective against an assignee unless the 
account debtor has otherwise agreed but the assign­
ee acquires corresponding rights under the modified 
or substituted contracL The assignment may pro­
vide that such modification or substitution is a 
breach by the assignor. 

(3) The account debtor is authorized to pay ·the 
assignor until the account debtor receives notifica­
tion that the amount due or to become due has been 
assigned . and that payment is to be made to the 
assignee. · A notification which does not reasonably 
identify the rights assigned is ineffective. If re­
quested by the account debtor, the assignee must 
seasonably furnish reasonable proof that the assign­
ment has been made, and unless he does so, the 
account debtor may pay the assignor. 

(4) A term in any contract between an account 
debtor and an assignor is ineffective if it prohibits 
assignment of an account or chattel paper or prohib­
its creation of a security interest in a general intan­
gible for money due or to become due or requires the 
account debtor's consent to such assignment or se­
curity interesL 
Laws 1961, p. 174, § 9-318; Laws 1981, e. 194, § 25. 

Assignments -=-100 et seq. 
Chattel Mortgages .-211. 
Pledges <~:=44. 
&lies -=-475. 

Construction "'"d "'pplic .. tion 

P.E.A.C.E. Corp. v. Oklahoma Natural Gu Co., Okl., 668 P.2d 
127S (1977). 

PART 4. FILING 

§ 9-401. Place of Filing; Erront"oua Filing; 
Removal of Collateral 

(1) The proper place to file in order to perfect a 
security interest is as follows: 

(a) when the collateral is equipment used in 
farming operations, or farm products or 
accounts or general intangibles arising from 
or relating to the sale of farm products by a 
farmer, or consumer goods, then in the of­
fice of the county clerk in the county of the 
debtor's residence, or if the debtor is not a 
resident of this state, then in the office of 
the county clerk in the county where the 
goods are kept, and in addition, when the 
collateral is crops growing or to be grown, in 
the office of the county clerk in the county 
where the land is located; 

(b) when the collateral is timber to be cut or is 
minerals or the like, including oil and gas, or 
accounts subject to subsection (5) of Section 
7 of this act1, or when the financing state­
ment is filed as a fixture filing (Section 
9-313) and the collateral is goods which are 
or are to become fixtures, then in the office 
where a mortgage on the real estate would 
be filed or recorded; 

(c) in all other cases, in the office of the county 
clerk of Oklahoma County; 

(d) when the collateral is livestock, in the coun­
ty of the debtor's residence and in the office 
of the county clerk of Oklahoma County. 

(2) A filing which is made in good faith in an 
improper place or not in all of the places required by 
this section is nevertheless effective with regard to 
any collateral as to which the filing complied with 
the requirements of this article and is also eff~ctive 
with regard to collateral covered by the financing 
statement against any person who has knowledge of 
the contents of such financing statemenL 

(3) A filing which is made in the proper county 
continues effective for four (4) months after a 
change to another county of the debtor's residence 
or place of business or the location of the collateral, 
whichever controlled the original filing. It becomes 
ineffective thereafter unless a copy of the financing 
statement signed by the secured party is filed in the 
new county within said period. The security interest 
may also be perfected in the new county after the 
expiration of · the four-month period; in such case 
perfection dates from the time of perfection in the 
new county. A change in the use of the collateral 
does not impair the effectiveness of the original 
filing. 

(4) The rules stated in Section 7 of this act deter­
mine whether filing is necessary in this state. 

-. 
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(5) Notwithstanding the preceding subsections of 
this section, and subjt--ct to subsection (3) of Section 
9-302, the proper place to file in orcier to perfect a 
security interest in collateral, including fixtures, of a 
transmitting utility is the office of the county clerk 
of Oklahoma County. This filing constitutes a fix­
ture filing (St->Ction 9--313) as to the collateral de­
scribed therein which is or is to become fixtures. 

(6) For the purposes of this section, the residence 
of an organization is its place of business if it has 
one, or its chief executive office if it has more than 
one place of business. 
Laws 1961, p. 175, § 9-401; Laws 1975, e. 313, § 3, eff. Dee. 
31, 1975; Laws 1981, e. 82, § 1, eff. Dec. 31, 1981; Laws 
1981, c. 194, § 26. 

I Section 9-103.1 of this title. 
·chattel Mortgages -.s7. 
Pledge:s ¢2 J 7. 
Sales ~S=472 et seq. 

Con&truction and application 
In re McClain, C.A.Okl., 447 F.2d 241 (1971), certiorari denied 92 

S.Ct. 943, 405 U.S. 918, 30 L.Ed.2d 788; First State Bank in 
Talihina v. United Dollar Stores, Okl., 571 P.2d 444 (1977); Security 
NaL Bank and Trust Co. of Norman v. Dentsply Professional Plan, 
Okl, 617 P.2d 1340 (1980). 

Law governing 
In re McClain, C.A.Okl., 447 F .2d 241 (1971), certiorari denied 92 

S.CL 943, 405 U.S. 918, 30 L.Ed.2d 788. 

§ 9-401A. Statements Pertaining to Real Es­
tate; Legal Description; Recording and Indexing; 
Fees 

(1) No filing of a financing statement, continua­
tion statement, termination statement, or assign­
ment or release of a financing statement under the 
provisions of subsection (1)(b) of Section 9-401 of 
this article shall constitute record notice of the con­
tents thereof against any subsequent purchaser or 
encumbrancer of real estate or any interest therein 
unless the same contains a legal description of the 
real estate adequate for the purposes of indexing in 
the tract indexes of the county wherein the real 
estate is situated. 

(2) It shall be the duty of the county clerk to 
cause all such financing statements, continuation 
statements, termination statements, or assignments 
or releases of financing statements containing an 
adequate legal description to be recorded and in­
dexed in the records of said .office in the same place 
and manner as a mortgage on real estate or assign­
ment or release thereof. 

(3) The fees for filing, recording and indexing a 
financing statement, continuation statement, termi­
nation statement, assignment or release filed under 
the provisions of subsection (1)(b) of Section 9-401 
of this article, or procuring certified copies thereof, 
shall be the same as the fees chargeable by the 
county clerk in respect to recording real_ es!Ate mo~t­
gages, assignments or releases, or certJfymg copies 
thereof. 

(4) The provisions of subsection (2) of Se~t~on 
9-407 of this article in respect to fees for certtf1ed 

copies !!hall not be applicable to filings unrier !IUb!leC­
tion (lXb) of Section 9-401 of this article. 
Laws 1970, c. 246, §§ 6 to 9. 

§ S-402. Formal Requisites of Financing StAte­
ment; Amendments; Mortgage u Financing 
Statement 

(1) A financing statement is sufficient if it gives 
the names of the debtor and the secured party, is 
signed by the debtor, gives an address of the secured 
party from which information concerning the securi­
ty interest may be obtained, gives a mailing address 
of the debtor and contains a statement indicating 
the types, or describing the items, of collateral. A 
financing statement may be filed before a security 
agreement is made or a security interest otherwise 
attaches. When the financing statement coveni 
crops growing or to be grown, the statement must 
also contain a description of the real estate con­
cerned. When the financing statement coveni tim­
ber to be cut or covers minerals or the like, including 
oil and gas, or accounts subject to subsection (5) of 
Section 7 of this actl, or when the financing state­
ment is filed as a fixture filing (Section 9--313) and 
the collateral is goods which are or are to become 
fixtures, the statement must also comply with sub­
section (5) of this section. A copy of the security 
agreement is sufficient as a financing statement if it 
contains the above information and is signed by the 
debtor. A carbon, photographic or other reproduc­
tion of a security agreement or a financing state­
ment is sufficient as a financing statement if the 
security agreement so provides or if the original has 
been filed in this state. 

(2) A financing statement which otherwise com­
plies with subsection (1) is sufficient when it is 
signed by the secured party instead of the debtor if 
it is filed to perfect a security interest in: 

(a) collateral already subject to a security inter­
est in another jurisdiction when it is brought 
into this state, or when the debtor's location 
is changed to this state. Such a financing 
statement must state that the collateral was 
brought into this state or that the debtor's 
location was changed to this state under 
such circumstances; or 

(b) proceeds under Section 9-806 if the security 
interest in the original collateral was per­
fected. Such a financing statement must 
describe the original collateral; or 

(c) collateral as to which the filing has lapsed; 
or 

(d) collateral acquired after a change of name, 
identity or corporate structure of the debtor 
(subsection (7) of this section). 

(3) A form substantially as follows is sufficient to 
comply with subsection (1): 

Name of debtor (or assignor) .............. . 
Address ............................... . 
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Name of sccun.-d party (or a.'lsignee) .. . . .. .. . 
ArlrlrCliS ..•.•••.....•...• . ••.... .. .•.... 
1. This financing staU.•mcnl covers the follow­

ing types (or items) of properly: 

{Describe) ........................... . 

2. {If collateral is crops) The above described 
crops are growing or are to be grown on: 
(Describe Real Estate) ................ . 

3. (If applicable) The above goods are to be­
come fixtures on: 

(Describe Real Estate) ........ . ....... . 
and this financing statement is to be filed 
against the tract index in the real estate rec­
ords. 
(If the debtor does not have an interest of 
record) The name of a record owner 
is ............. . ....... . .............. . 
4. (Ir products of collateral are claimed) Prod­
ucts of the collateral are also covered. 

Signature of Debtor (or Assignor) .......... . 

Signature of Secured Party (or Assignee) .... . 

(Use whichever is applicable) 

(4) A financing statement may be amended by 
filing a writing signed by both the debtor and the 
secured party. An amendment does not extend the 
period of effectiveness of a financing statemenL If 
any amendment adds collateral, it is effective as to 
the added collateral only from the filing date of the 
amendment. In this article, unless the context oth­
erwise requires, the term "financing statement" 
means the original financing statement and any 
amendments. 

(5) When a writing constituting a mortgage upon 
la'!ri"~ . l'r , interests in lands such as oil and gas 
leasehold estates, also covers minerals to be severed 
from such lji_nds, equipment used in mining, storing,, 
treating and marketing such minerals and the 
accounts and proceeds to be derived from disposition 
of such minerals contains a legal description of such 
lands sufficient to comply with Sections 287, 291 and 
298 of Title 19 of the Oklahoma Statutes, as amend­
ed, has been validly executed, acknowledged and 
recorded in the office of the county clerk for the 
county in which such lands are located, such mort­
gage shall constitute a financing statement covering 
such collateral and no other filing or recording shall 
be required to perfect the security interests in such 
collateral covered by the mortgage. The mortgage 
shall remain effective to perfect such security inter­
ests until it shall be released or satisfied of record or 
its effectiveness as to the lands or interests in lands 
described therein shall be otherwiliC effectively ter­
minated. 

(6) A mortgage is effective as a financing slate­
. ment filed as a fixture filing from the date of its 

recording if: 
(a) the goods are described in the mortgage by 

item or type; 
(b) the goods are or are to become fixtures 

related to the real estate described in the 
mortgage; 

(c) the mortgage complies with the require­
ments for a financing statement in this sec­
tion other than a recital that it is to be filed 
in the real estate records; and 

(d) the mortgage is duly recorded. No fee with 
reference to the financing statement is re­
quired other than the regular recording and 
satisfaction fees with respect to the mort­
gage. 

(7) A financing statement sufficiently shows the 
name of the debtor if it gives the individual, part­
nership or corporate name of the debtor, whether or 
not it adds other trade names or the names of 
partners. Where the debtor so changes his name, or 
in the case of an organization, its name, identity or 
corporate structure that a filed financing statement 
becomes seriously misleading, the filing is not effec­
tive to perfect a security interest in collateral ac­
quired by the debtor more than four (4) months 
after the change, unless a new appropriate financing 
statement is filed before the expiration of that time. 
A filed financing statement remains effective with 
respect t.o collateral transferred by the debtor even 
though the secured party knows of or consents to 
the transfer. 

(8) A financing statement substantially complying 
with the requirements of this section is effective 
even though it contains minor errors which are not 
seriously misleading. 
Laws 1961, p. 175, § 9-402; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 27. 

1 Section 9-103.1 of this title. 
Chattel Mortgages $=24] et seq. 
Pledges e=-JS. 
Sales e:-461. 

Con&truction and application 
Matter of Fowler, D.C.Okl., 407 F.Supp. 799 (1975). 

Sufficiency of description 
Central NaL Bank ol Trust Co. of Enid v. Community Bank a: 

Trust Co. ol Enid, Okl. 528 P .2d 710 (1974). 

Sufficiency of statement 
First Nat. Bank of Atoka v. Calvin Pickle Co., Okl, 516 P.2d 265 

(1973). f>1 A.L.R.3d 302. 

§ 9--403. Acts Constitute Filing; Term of Fil­
ing; Effect; Continuation Statement; Duty of 
Filing Officer; Fees 

(1) Presentation for filing of a financing state­
ment and tender of the filing fee or acceptance of 
the statement by the filing officer constitutes filing 
under this article. 

(2) Except as provided in subsection (6) of this 
section a filed financing statement is effective for a 
period of five (5) years from the date of filing. The 

I 
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effectiveness of a filed financing statement lap!\es 
on the expiration of the five-year period unless a 
continuation statement is filed prior to the lapse. If 
a security interest perfected by filing exists at the 
time insolvency proceedings are commenced by or 
against the debtor, the security interest remains 
perfected until termination of the insolvency pro­
ceedings and thereafter for a period of sixty (60) 
days or until expiration of the five-year period, 
whichever occurs later. Upon lapse the security 
interest becomes unperfected, unless it is perfected 
without filing. If the security interest becomes un­
perfecled upon lapse, it is deemed to have been 
unperfected as against a person who became a pur­
chaser or lien creditor before lapse. 

(3) A continuation statement may be .filed by the 
secured party within six (6) months prior to the 
expiration of the five-year period specified in subsec­
tion (2) of this section. Any such continuation state­
ment must be signed by the secured party, identify 
the original statement by file number and state that 
the original statement is still effective. A continua­
tion statement signed by a person other than the 
secured party of record must be accompanied by a 
separate written statement of assignment signed by 
the secured party of record and complying with 
subsection (2) of ~ction 9-405, including payment of 
the required fee. Upon timely filing of the continu­
ation statement, the effectiveness of the original 
statement is continued for five (5) years after the 
last date to which the filing was effective whereup­
on it lapses in the same manner as provided in 
subsection (2) of this section unless another continu­
ation statement is filed prior to such lapse. Suc­
ceeding continuation statements may be filed in the 
same manner to continue the effectiveness of the 
original slatemenL Unless a statute on disposition 
of public records provides otherwise, the filing offi­
cer may remove a lapsed statement from the files 
and destroy it immediately if he has retained a 
microfilm or other photographic record, or in other 
cases after one (1) year after the lapse. The filing 
officer shall so arrange matters by physical annexa­
tion of financing statements to continuation state­
ments or other related filings, or by other means, 
that if he physically destroys the financing state­
ments of a period more than five (5) years past, 
those which have been continued by a continuation 
statement or which are still effective under subsec­
tion (6) of this section shall be retained. 

(4) Except as provided in subsection (7) of this 
section a filing officer shall mark each statement 
with a file number and with the date and hour of 
filing and shall hold the statement or a microfilm or 
other photographic copy thereof for public inspec­
tion. In addition the filing officer shall index the 
statements according to the name of the debtor and 
shall note in the index the file number and the 
address of the debtor given in the statement. 

(5) The uniform fee for filing and indexing and 
for stamping a copy furnished by the secured party 
to show the date and place of filing for an original 

financing statement or for a continuation statement 
shall be Five Dollars ($5.00). 

(6) If the debtor is a transmitting utility (subsec­
tion (5) of Section 9-401) and a filed financing 
statement so states, it is effective until a termina­
tion statement is filed. A real estate mortgage 
which is effective as a fixture filing under subsec­
tion (6) of Section 9--402 remains effective aa a 
fixture filing until the mortgage is released or satis­
fied of record or its effectiveness otherwise termi­
nates as to the real estate. 

(7) When a writing constituting a mortgage upon 
lands, or interests in lands such as oil and gaa 
leasehold estates, also covers minerals to be severed 
from such lands, equipment used in mining, storing, 
treating and marketing such minerals and the 
accounts and proceeas to be derived from disposition 
of such minerals contains a legal description of such 
lands sufficient to comply with Sections 287, 291 and 
298 of Title 19 of the Oklahoma Statutes of 1971, aa 
amended, has been validly executed, acknowledged 
and recorded in the office of the county clerk for the 
county in which such lands are located, such mort­
gage shall constitute a financing statement covering 
such collateral and no other filing or recording shall 
be required to perfect the security interest in such 
collateral covered by the mortgage. The mortgage 
shall remain effective to perfect such security inter­
ests until it shall be released or satisfied of record or 
its effectiveness as to the lands or interests in lands 
described therein shall be otherwise effectively ter­
minated. 
Laws 1961, p. 176, § 9-408; Laws 1965, c. 416, § 1; Lawa 
1965, c. 514, § 1; Lawa 1971, c. 184, § 1, emerg. eff. June 1, 
1971; Laws 1978, c. 63, § 2, eff. Oct. 1, 1978; Laws 1979, c. 
273, § 2, emerg. eff. June 5, 1979; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 28. 

Chattel Mortgages -.87 et seq. 
Pled~ -.n 
Sales 0=»465. 

Lapsed filing 
Security NaL Bank and Trust Co. of Nonnan v. Dentaply Profes­

oional Plan, Okl., 617 P.2d 1340 (1980). 

§ 9-404. Termination Statement 
(1) If a financing statement covering consumer 

goods is filed on or after October 1, 1981, then 
within thirty (30) days or within ten (10) days fol­
lowing written demand by the debU>r after there is 
no outstanding secured obligation and no commit­
ment to make advances, incur obligations or other­
wise give value, the secured party must file with 
each filing officer with whom the financing state­
ment was filed, a termination statement to the ef­
fect that he no longer claims a security interest 
under the financing statement, which shall be identi­
fied by file number. In other cases whenever there 
is no outstanding secured obligation and no commit­
ment to make advances, incur obligations or other­
wise give value, the secured party must on written 
demand by the debtor send the debtor, for each 
filing officer with whom the financing statement 
was filed, a termination statement to the effect that 
he no longer claims a security interest under the 
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financing statement, which shall be identified by file 
number. A termination statement signed by a per­
son other than the secured party of record must be 
accompanied by a separate written statement of 
assignment signed by the secured party of record 
complying with subsection (2) of Section 9-405, in­
cluding payment of the required fee. If the affected 
secured party fails to file or send such a termination 
statement as required by this subsection, he shall be 
liable t.o the debtor for One Hundred Dollars 
($Hl0.00) and in addition for any loss caused to the 
debtor by such failure. 

(2) On presentation to the filing officer of such a 
termination statement he must note it in the index. 
If he has received the termination statement in 
duplicate, he shall return one copy of the termi­
nation statement to the secured party stamped to 
show the time of receipt thereof. If the filing 
officer has a microfilm or other photographic record 
of the financing statement and of any related con­
tinuation statement, statement of assignment and 
statement of release, he may remove the originals 
from the files at any time after receipt of the 
termination statement, or if he has no such record, 
he may remove them from the files at any time 
after one (1) year after receipt of the termination 
statemenL 

(3)" If the termination statement is in the standard 
form, the uniform fee for filing and indexing the 
termination statement shall be Five Dollars ($5.00). 
Laws 1961, p. 1TI, § 9-404; Laws 1965, c. 416, § 2, emerg. 
eCC. July 7, 1965; Laws 1980, c. 337, § 1, eff. OcL 1, 1980; 
Laws 1981, c. 194, § 29. 

Chattel MortgageJJ <:=243 et seq. 
Pledges ~«. 
Sales <~=476. 

§ 9-405. Assignment of Security Interest; Fees; 
Duty of Filing Officer 

(1) A financing statement may disclose an assign­
ment of a security interest in the collateral described 

~ in the financing statement by indication in the fi­
··'hancing statement of the name and address of the 

assignee or by an assignment itself or a copy thereof 
<vn tht: filce or back of the statemenL On presenta­
tion t.o the filing officer of such a financing state­
ment, the filing officer shall mark the same as 
provided in Section 9-403(4). The uniform fee for 
filing, indexing and furnishing filing data for a 
financing statement so indicating an assignment 
shall be Five Dollars ($5.00). 

(2} A secured party may assign of record all or 
part of his rights under a financing statement by the 
filing in the place where the original financing state­
ment was filed of a separate written statement of 
assignment signed by the secured party of record 
and setting forth the name of the secured party of 
record and the debtor, the file number and the date 
of filing of the financing statement and the name 
and address of the assignee and containing a descrip­
tion of the collateral assigned. A copy of the assign­
ment is sufficient as a separate statement if it 

complies with the preceding sentence. On presenta­
tion to the filing officer of such a separate state­
ment, the filing officer shall mark such separate 
statement with the date and hour of the filing. He 
shall note the assignment on the index of the financ­
ing statement; or in the case of a fixture filing, or a 
filing covering timber to be cut, or covering minerals 
or the like, including oil and gas, or accounts subject 
to subsection (5) of Section 7 of this act, he shall 
index the assignment under the name of the assign­
or as grantor and, to the extent that the law of this 
state provides for indexing the assignment of a 
mortgage under the name of the assignee, he shall 
index the assignment of the financing statement 
under the name of the assignee. The uniform fee 
for filing, indexing and furnishing filing data about 
such a separate statement of assignment shall be 
Five Dollars ($5.00). 

Notwithstanding the provisions of this subsection, 
an assignment of record of a security interest in a 
fixture contained in a mortgage effective as a fix­
ture filing (subsection (6) of Section 9-402) may be 
made only by an assignment of the mortgage in the 
manner provided by the law of this state other than 
this act. 

(3) After the disclosure or filing of an assignment 
under this section, the assignee is the secured party 
of record .. 
Laws 1961, p. 177, § 9-405; Laws 1965, c. 416, § 3, emerg. 
eff. July 7, 1965; Laws 1978, c. 63, § 8, eff. OcL 1, 1978; 
Laws 1979, c. 273, § 8, emerg. eff. June 5, 1979; Laws 1981, 
c. 194, § 30. 

Chattel Mortgages ~204. 
Pledges ~40 et seq. 
Salf!S ~475. 

§ 9-406. Release of Collateral; Duties of Filing 
Officer; Fees 

A secured party of record may by his signed 
statement release all or part of any collateral de­
scribed in a filed financing statemenL The state­
ment of release is sufficient if it contains a descrip­
tion of the collateral being released, the name and 
address of the debtor, the name and address of the 
secured party, and the file number of the financing 
statemenL A statement of relea..'!C signed by a 
person other than the secured party of record must 
be accompanied by a separate written statement of 
assignment signed by the secured party of record 
and complying with subsection (2) of Section 9-405, 
including payment of the required fee. Upon pre­
sentation of such a statement of release to the filing 
officer, he shall mark the statement with the hour 
and date of filing and shall note the same upon the 
margin of the index of the filing of the financing 
stateJDent. The uniform fee for filing and noting 
such a statement of release shall be Five Dollars 
($5.00). 
Laws 1961, p. 178, § 9-406; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 81. 

Chattel Mortgages ~243 et seq. 
Pledges *=>44. 
Sales *=>472. 
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§ 9-407. Information From Filing Offi<"er 
(1) If the person filin~ any financing statement,. 

termination statement, statement of assignment or 
statement of release furnishes the filing officer a 
copy thereof, the filing officer shall, upon request, 
note upon the copy the file number and date and 
hour of the filing of the original and deliver or send 
the copy to such person. 

(2) Upon request of any person, the filing officer 
shall issue his certificate showing whether there is 
on file, on the date and hour stated therein, any 
presently effective financing statement naming a 
particular debtor and any statement of assignment 
thereof and, if there is, giving the date and hour of 
filing of each such statement and the names and 
addresses of each secured party therein. The uni­
form fee for such a certificate shall be Five Dollars 
($5.00). Upon request the filing officer shall furnish 
a certified copy of any filed financing statement or 
statement of assignment for a uniform fee of One 
Dollar ($1.00) per page. 
Laws 1961, p. 178, § 9-407; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 32. 

Registers of Deeds <S=>5. 

§ 9-408. Financing Statements Covering Con­
signed or Leased Goods 

A consignor or lessor of goods may file a financing 
statement using the terms "consignor", "consignee", 
"lessor", "lessee" or the like instead of the terms 
specified in Section 9-402. The provisions of this 
part shaiJ apply as appropriate to such a financing 
statement but its filing shalJ not of itself be a factor 
in determining whether or not the consignment or 
lease is intended as security (Section 1-201(37)}. 
However, if it is determined for other reasons that 
the consignment or lease is so intended, a security 
interest of the consignor or lessor which attaches to 
the consigned or leased goods is perfected by such 
filing. 
Laws 1981, c. 194, § 33. 

PART 5. DEFAULT 

§ 9-501. Default; Procedure When Security 
Agreement Covers Both Real and Personal Proper­
ty 

(1) When a debtor is in default under a security 
agreement, a secured party has the rights and reme­
dies provided in this part, and except as limited by 
subsection (3) of this section, those provided in the 
security agreement. He may reduce his claim to 
judgment, foreclose or otherwise enforce the securi­
ty interest by any available judicial procedure. If 
the collateral is documents, the secured party may 
proceed either as to the documents or as to the goods 
covered thereby. A secured party in possession has 
the rights, remedies and duties provided in ~ectio.n 
9-207. The rights and remedies referred to m thiS 
subsection are cumulative. 

(2) After default, the debtor has the right:' and 
remedies provided in this part, those provided m the 

security agreement and those provided in Section 
9-207. 

(3) To the extent that they give rights to the 
debtor and impose duties on the secured party, the 
rules stated in the subsections referred to below may 
not be waived or varied except as provided with 
respect to compulsory disposition of coJiateral (sub­
section (3) of Section 9-504, and Section 9--505) and 
with respect to redemption of collateral (Section 
9-506) but the parties may by agreement determine 
the standards by which the fulfillment of these 
rights and duties is to be measured if such standards 
are not manifestly unreasonable: 

(a) subsection (2) of Section 9-502 and subsec­
tion (2) of Section 9:-504, insofar as they 
require accounting for surplus proceeds of 
coJlateral; 

(b) subsection (3) of Section 9-504 and subsec­
tion (1) of Section 9-505, which deal with 
disposition of collateral; 

(c) subsection (2) of Section 9-505, which deals 
with acceptance of collateral as discharge of 
obligation; 

(d) Section 9-506, which deals with redemption 
of collateral; and 

(e) subsection (1) of Section 9-507, which deals 
with the secured party's liability for failure 
to comply with this part. 

(4) If the security agreement covers both real and 
personal property, the secured party may proceed 
under this part as to the personal property or he 
may proceed as to both the real and the personal 
property in accordance with his rights and remedies 
in respect of the real property, in which case the 
provisions of this part do not apply. 

(5) When a secured party has reduced his claim to 
judgment, the lien of any levy which may be made 
upon his collateral by virtue of any execution based 
upon the judgment shall relate back to the date of 
the perfection of the security interest in such collat­
eral. A judicial sale, pursuant to such execution, is a 
foreclosure of the security interest by judicial proce­
dure within the meaning of this section, and the 
secured party may purchase at the sale and thereaft­
er hold the collateral free of any other requirements 
of this article. 
Laws 1961, p. 178, · § 9-501; LBws 1981, c. 194. § 84. 

Chattel Mortgages <S=>249 et seq. 
Pledges -.ss et seq. 
Sales <S=>479. 

Right of deficiency 
Brunswick Corp. v. J & P, Inc., D.C.Okl, 296 F.Supp. 6«, 

affirmed 424 F .2d 100. 

§ 9-502. Collection Rights of Secured Party 
(1) When so agreed, and in any event on default, 

the secured party is entitled to notify an account 
debtor or the obligor on an instrument to make 
payment to him whether or not the assignor was 
theretofore making collections on the collateral, and 
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also to lake control of any proceeds to which he is 
entitled under Section 9-306. 

(2) A ~ecurcd party who by agreement i!l entitled 
to charge back uncollected collateral or otherwi~ to 
full or limited recourse against the debtor and who 
undertakes to collect from the account debtors or 
obligors must proceed in a commercially reasonable 
manner and may deduct his reasonable expenses of 
realization from the collections. If the security 
agreement secures an indebtedness, the secured par­
ty must account to the debtor for any surplus and, 
unless otherwise agreed, the debtor is liable for any 
deficiency. But, if the underlying transaction was a 
sale of accounts or chattel paper, the debtor is 
entitled to any surplus or is liable for any deficiency 
only if the security agreement so provides. 
Laws 1961, p. 179, § 9-502; Laws 1981, ·c. 194, § 85. 

Chattel Mortga~ ~235 et ~~eq. 
Pledges ~53 et seq. 
Sales ~479, 480. 

§ 9-503. Secured Party's Right to Take Posses­
sion After Default 

Unless otherwise agreed a secured party has on 
default the right to take possession of the collateral. 
In taking possession a secured party may proceed 
without judicial process if this can be done without 
breach of the peace or may proceed by action. If 
the security agreement so provides the secured party 
may require the debtor to assemble the collateral 
.:md make it available to the secured party at a place 
to be designated by the secured party which is 
reasonably convenient to both parties. Without re­
moval a secured party may render equipment unusa­
ble, and may dispose of collateral on the debtor's 
premises under Section 9-504. 
LBws 1961, p. 179, § 9-503. 

Cbattel Mortga~ ~ 162. 
Pled!fe3 .-53 et seq. 
Sal~ -=479. 

V;~lidity 

Self-help repoMeMion ia ronalitutional. Eustice v. Brazille, Okl., 
!Rl ~.!'.ll 92 (1977). 

' Construction ;~nd ;~pplic;~tion 
Eustice v. B...WIIe, Okl., 567 P.2d 92 (1977). Farmers State Bank 

iD AIU>n v. Balle•·, Oki.App., 626 P .2d 837 (1981). 

Mortgages 
Kroeger v. Opden, Okl., 429 P .2d 781. 

J 9-504. Secured Party's Right to Dispose of 
r.:;Uateral After Default; Effect of Disposition 

(1) A secured party, after default, may sell, lease 
or otherwise dispose of any or all of the collateral in 
its then condition or following any commercially 
reasonable preparation or processing. Any sale of 
goods is subject to the article on Sales (Article 2). 
The proceeds of disposition shall be applied, in the 
order following, to: 

(a) the reasonable expenses of retaking, hold­
ing, preparing for sale or lease, selling, leas­
ing and the like and, to the extent provided 
for in the agreement and not prohibited by 

1 Oki.Stato. "111 OHocl•l Ed.-30 

law, the reasonable attorneys' fees and legal 
expenses incurred by the secured party; 

(b) the satisfaction of indebtedness secured by 
the security interest under which the dispo­
sition is made; 

(c) the satisfaction of indebtedness secured by 
any subordinate security interest in the col­
lateral if written notification of demand 
therefor is received before distribution of 
the proceeds is completed. If requested by 
the secured party, the holder of a subordi­
nate security interest must seasonably fur­
nish reasonable proof of his interest, and 
unless he does so, the secured party need not 
comply with his demand. 

(~) If the security interest secures an indebted­
ness, the secured party must account to the debtor 
for any surplus, and, unless otherwise agreed, the 
debtor is liable for any deficiency. But if the under­
lying transaction was a sale of accounts or chattel 
paper, the debtor is entitled to any surplus or is 
liable for any deficiency only if the security agree­
ment so provides. 

(3) Disposition of the collateral may be by public 
or private proceedings and may be made by way of 
one or more contracts. Sale or other disposition may 
be as a unit or in parcels and at any time and place 
and on any terms but every aspect of the disposition 
including the method, manner, time, place and terms 
must be commercially reasonable. Unless collateral 
is perishable or threatens to decline speedily in value 
or is of a type customarily sold on a recognized 
market, reasonable notification of the time and place 
of any public sale or reasonable notification of the 
time after which any private sale or other intended 
disposition is to be made shall be sent by the secured 
party to the debtor if he has not signed after default 
a statement • renouncing or modifying his right to 
notification of sale. In the case of consumer goods, 
no other notification need be senL In other cases, 
notification shall be sent to any other secured party 
and any holder of a subordinate lien from whom the 
secured party has received, before sending his notifi­
cation to the debtor or before the debtor's renuncia­
tion of his rights, written notice of a claim of an 
interest in the collateral. The secured party may 
buy at any public sale and, if the collateral is of a 
type customarily sold in a recognized market or is of 
a type which is the subject of widely distributed 
standard price quotations, he may buy at private 
sale. 

(4) When collateral is disposed of by a secured 
party after default, the disposition transfers to a 
purchaser for value all of the debtor's rights therein, 
discharges the security interest under which it is 
made and any security interest or lien subordinate 
thereto. The purchaser takes free of all such rights 
and interests even though the secured party fails to 
comply with the requirements of this part or of any 
judicial proceedings: 
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(a) in the case of a public sale, if the purchaser 
has no knowlt·dge of any defects in the sale 
and if he docs not buy in collusion '}Vith the 
secured party, other bidders or the person 
conducting the sale; or 

(b) in any other case, if the purcha.c1er acts in 
good faith. 

(5) A person who is liable to a secured party under 
a guaranty, endorsement, repurchase agreement or 
the like and who receives a transfer of collateral 
from the secured party or is subrogated to his rights 
has thereafter the rights and duties of the secured 
party. Such a transfer of collateral is not a sale or 
disposition of the collateral under this article. 
Lawa 1961, p. 179, § 9-504; Lawa 1981, c. 194, § 36. 

Chattel MorLgHgcs ~162. 
Pledges ~53 ct seq. 
Sale& =-479. 

Construction and application 
Moore v. White, Okl., 603 P.2d 1119 (1979); Dynalectron Corp. v. 

Jack Richards Aircraft Co., D.C., 337 F.Supp. 659 (1972), 405 U.S. 
918, 30 L.Ed.2d 788; C &. L Service Co. v. Northern Equipment Co., 
Oki.App., 525 P.2d 1200 (1974); Brunswick Corp. v. J &. P, Inc., 
C.A., 424 F.2d 100. 

Commercially reasonable manner 
_Wilken10n Motor Co., Inc. v. Johnson, Old., 580 p .2d 505 (1978); 

L1berty NaL Bank &. Trust Co. of Oklahoma City v. Acme Tool 
Division of Rucker Co., C.A.Okl., 540 F.2d 1375 (1976). 
Conversion 

In re Buttram, 2 B.R. 92 (1979). 

Damage& 
Davidaon v. Firat Bank and Trust Co., Yale, Okl., 609 P .2d 1259 

(1980). 

Notice 
Overruling Davidaon v. First St..ste Bank and Trust C-ompany, 

Yale, 559 P.2d 1228, insofar u it suggests mortgagees who fail t.o 
comply are not entitled t.o deficiency judgmenL Beneficial Finance 
Co. v. Young, Okl., 612 P.2d 1357 (1980); First NaL Bank &. Trust 
Co. of Enid v. Holst.on, Okl., 559 P .2d 440 (1976). 

given. In other cases, notice shall be sent to any 
other secured party and any holder of a subordinate 
lien from whom the secured party hu rcc.cived 
before sending his notice to the debtor or before th~ 
dcbt.o~'s renunciation of his rights, written notice of 
a clatm of an interest in the collateral. If the 
secured p~rty receive~ objection in writing from a 
person entttled to recetve notification within twenty­
one (21) days after the notice was sent the secured 
party must dispose of the collateral u~der Section 
9-504. In the absence of such written objection, the 
s~cured party may retain the collateral in satisfac­
tiOn of the debtor's obligation. 
Lawa 1961, p. 180, § 9--505; Laws 1981, c. 194, i 87. 

Chattel MorlgHges ~162. 
Pledges ~53 et seq. 
Sales -479. 

§ 9-506. Debtor's Right to Redeem Collateral 
At any time before the secured party has disposed 

o_f collateral or ~ntered into a contract for its disposi­
tiOn under Sectton 9-504 or before the obligation hu 
been discharged under Section 9-505(2) the debtor or 
any other secured party may unless otherwise 
agreed in writing after default redeem the collateral 
by tendering fulfillment of all obligations secured by 
~he collateral as well as the expenses reasonably 
mcurred by the secured party in retaking, holding 
and preparing the collateral for disposition, in ar­
rangmg for the sale, and, to the extent provided in 
the agreement and not prohibited by law, his reason­
able attorneys' fees and legal expenses. 
Laws 1961, p. 181, § 9-506. 

Chattel Mortgages ~293 et seq. 
Pledges -=50, 51. 
Sales ~481. 

§ 9-507. Secured Party's Liability for Failure to 
Comply With This Part 

§ 9-505. Compulsory Disposition of Collateral; (1) If it is established that the secured party is not 
Acceptance of the Collateral as Discharge of Obli- proceeding in accordance with the provisions of this 
gation part disposition may be ordered or restrained on 

(1) If the debtor has paid sixty percent (60%) of appropriate terms and conditions. If the disposition 
the cash price in the case of a purchase money j has occurred, the debtor or any person entitled to 
security interest in consumer goods or sixty percent notification, other than the holder of a subordinate 
(60%) of the loan in the case of another security lien that is not a security interest, or whose security 
interest in consumer goods, and has not signed, after interest has been made known to the secured party 
default, a statement renouncing or modifying his prior to the disposition has a right to recover from 
rights under this part a secured party who has taken the secured party any loss caused by a failure to 
possession of collateral must dispose of it under comply with the provisions of this part. If the 
Section 9-504 and if he fails to do so within ninety collateral is consumer goods, the debtor has a right 
(90) days after he takes possession, the debtor at his to recover, in any event, an amount not less than the 
option may recover in conversion or under Section credit service charge plus ten percent (10%) of the 
9-507(1) on secured party's liability. principal amount of the debt or the time price differ--

(2) In any other case involving consumer goods or ential plus ten percent (10%) of the cash price. 
any other collateral a secured party in possession (2) The fact that a better price could have been 
may, after default, propose to retain the collateral in obtained by a sale at a different time or in a 
satisfaction of the obligation. Written notice of different method from that selected by the secured 
such proposal shall be sent to the debtor if he has . party is not of itself sufficient to establish that the 
not signed, after default, a statement renouncing or · ' sale was not made in a commercially rensonable 
modifying his rights under this subsection. In the manner. If the secured party either sells the colla~ 
case of consumer goods, no other notice need be era] in the usual manner in any recognized market 
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therefor or if he sells at the price current in such 
market at the time of his !tale or if he has othel'wise 
sold in conformity with rcMonable commercial prac­
tices among dealers in the type of property sold, he 
has sold in a commercially reasonable manner. The 
principles stated in the two preceding sentences 
with respect to sales also apply as may be appropri­
ate to other types of disposition. A disposition 
which has been approved in any judicial proceeding 
or by any bona fide creditors' committee or repre­
sentative of creditors shall conclusively be deemed to 
be commercially reasonable, but this sentence does 
not indicate that any such approval must be obtain­
ed in any case nor does it indicate that any disposi­
tion not so approved is not commercially reasonable. 
Laws 1961, p. 181, § 9-007; Laws 1981, c. 194, § 38. 

Chattel Mortgage3 *'-162 et seq. 
Pledlfe6 .-28 et aeq. 
Salu -48J. 

ARTICLE 10.-EFFECTIVE DATE AND 
REPEALER 

Sec. 
1~101 to 1~103. Repealed. 
1~10&. l..awa Not Repealed. 

§§ 10-101 to 1o-103. Repealed by Laws 1980, c. 
68, § 1, emerg. eff. April 10, 1980. 
From: 

l..awa 1961, pp. 181, 182, §§ 10-101 t.o 10-103. 

§ 10-104. Laws Not Repealed 
The article on Documents of Title (Article 7) does 

not repeal or modify any laws prescribing the form 
or contents of documents of title or the services or 
facilities to be afforded by bailees, or otherwise 
regulating bailees' businesses in respects not specifi­
cally dealt with herein; but the fact that such laws 
are violated does not affect the status of a document 
of title which otherwise complies with the definition 
of a document of title (Section 1-201). 
Laws 1961, p. 182, § 1G-104. 

ARTICLE 11.-TRANSITIONAL PROVISIONS 

11-101. 
'il-102. 
11-10!. 

ll-10&. 
ll-105. 
11-106. 
11-10'7. 

Pmoervation or Old Transilion Provision. 
Transition t.o This aet; General Rule. 
Transition Provision on Change of Requirement of Fil-

ing. 
Transition Provision on Change of Plue of Filing. 
Jll,quired Refilinga. 
Transition Provisions aa 1.0 Prioritiea. 
Presumption that Rule o! Law Continue& Unchanged. 

§ 11-101. Preservation of Old Transition Provi· 
a ion 

The provisions of Section 10-103 of this title shall 
continue to apply to this act, and for this purpose, 
the U.C.C. prior to this act and after this act shall be 
considered one continuous statute. 
Lawa 1981, c. 194, § S9. 

§ 11-102. Transition to This ad; General Rule 
Transactions validly entered into after December 

Sl, 1962, and before October 1, 1981 and which were 

subject to the provisions of the U.C.C. prior to this 
act, and which would be subject to this act, u 
amended if they had been entered into after the 
effective date of this act and the rights, duties and 
interests flowing from such transactions remain val­
id after the latter date and may be terminated, 
completed, consummated or enforced as required or 
permitted by this act. ~urity inten~ts arising out 
of such transactions which are perfected when this 
act becomes effective shall remain perfected until 
they lapse as provided herein, and may be continued 
as permitted by this act, exc.:ept as stated in Section 
11-104. 
Laws 1981, c. 194, § 40. 

Section 1 of Law• 1981, S.J .R No. 19 provides u rollowa: 
"It is hereby declared that the intent or the Legislature when 

enacting House Bill No. 1289 wu that the dat.ea expreaeed u 
October 1, 1980, in Section 40 and Section 42, aubeectiona 1 and (, 
should read October 1, 1981, and that lhe dales now cont.ained In 
theae oeclions are acrivener'a errora which ahould be correel.ed In the 
appropriate manner." 

§ 11-103. Transition Provision on Change of 
Requirement of Filing 

A security interest for the perfection of which 
filing or the taking of possession was required under 
the U.C.C. prior to this act and which attached prior 
to the effective date of this act but was not perfect­
ed shall be deemed perfected on the effective date of 
this act if this act permits perfection without filing 
or authorizes filing in the office or offices where a 
prior ineffective filing was made. 
Laws 1981, c. 194, § 41. 

§ 11-104. Transition Provision on Change of 
Place of Filing 

(1) A financing statement. or continuation state­
ment filed prior to October 1, 1981, which shall not 
have lapsed prior to that date shall remain effective 
for the period provided in the unamended version of 
the U.C.C., but for not Jess than five (5) years after 
the filing. 

(2) With respect to any collateral acquired by the 
debtor subsequent to the effective date of this act, 
any effective financing statement or continuation 
statement described in this section shall apply only if 
the filing or filings are in the office or offices that 
would be appropriate to perfect the security inter­
ests in the new collateral under the provisions of this 
act. 

(3) The effectiveness of any financing statement 
or continuation statement filed prior to the effective 
date of this act may be continued by a continuation 
statement. as permitted by this act, except that if 
this act requires a filing in an office where there 
was no previous financing statement, a new financ­
ing statement conforming to Section 11-105 shall be 
filed in that office. 

(4) If the record of a mortgage of real estate 
would have been effective as a fixture filing of 
goods described therein if this act had been in effect 
on the date of recording the mortgage, the mortgage 


